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By Mark Gutglueck
Over the last fifteen 

years, hundreds of land-
owners who have lost 
their property in tax lien 
sales in San Bernardino 
County have seen the eq-
uity they accrued through 
those now-defunct own-
erships vanish in what 
some have characterized 
as seizures tantamount 
to wholesale theft either 
carried out or overseen by 
government officials.

The Fifth Amendment 
to the U.S. Constitution 

requires that anyone be-
ing tried for a capital 
crime first be indicted, 
prevents anyone once ex-
onerated of a crime from 
being tried again, guar-
antees due process to ev-
eryone being subjected to 
the government’s system 
of justice and prohibits 
the government from 
compelling anyone to tes-
tify against himself. The 
Fifth Amendment offers 
American citizens further 
assurance that no “private 
property [can] be taken 

for public use, without 
just compensation.”

As in other states, Cali-
fornia provides in its laws 
that taxes can be imposed 
upon its citizens. With re-
gard to property tax, the 
taxing authority codified 
in California’s statutes 
allows government au-
thorities to seize the prop-
erty of those in arrears 
on their property tax for 
five years or more and to 
sell that property and use 
the proceeds to cover the 
unpaid taxes owed, late 

penalties on that owed tax 
and the incidental costs of 
conducting the sale of the 
property, which entails 
the holding of an auction 
in which the property 
goes to the person mak-
ing the highest bid. There 
is some ambiguity in Cal-
ifornia law as to what is to 
be done with the proceeds 
of such a sale in excess of 
the delinquent taxes, pen-
alties/fines and sale costs. 
Among a large segment 
of the state’s citizenry, it 
has long been presumed 

that the Fifth Amend-
ment provision prevent-
ing private property from 
being taken for public use 
without just compensa-
tion applies when such 
tax lien sales take place. 
Nevertheless, California 
law relating to tax lien 
sales contains a chapter 
allowing the bypassing 
of the requirement that 
the amount of money 
obtained in a tax sale of 
a property above what is 
needed to pay the delin-
quent taxes must 

Less than a month 
after the Ontario City 
Council voted to approve 
a development plan in-
tended to benefit one 
of the 175,265-popula-
tion and 50.01-square 
mile city’s most power-
ful and politically well-
connected families while 
simultaneously citing 
overriding considerations 
that allowed that panel to 
disregard what city staff 
said were 16 negative en-

vironmental impacts that 
could not be adequately 
redressed, an environ-
mental group on March 
30 went to court to pre-
vent the projects that plan 
envisages from proceed-
ing.

The Borba Fam-
ily owns the lion’s share 
of 219.39 acres located 
within what was formerly 
the Chino Agricultural 
Preserve that are at the 
center of the legal dispute 

which must now wend its 
way through the San Ber-
nardino County Superior 
Court.

Pete Borba, the pro-
genitor of the Borba Dy-
nasty, came to the Chino 
Valley from the Azores 
in the 1920s. A dairy-
man, he acquired land 
upon which alfalfa could 
be grown and Holsteins, 
Guernseys and Jerseys 
raised and milked. Along 
the way he established his 

sons Pete, Joe, George 
and John as dairymen and 
businessmen in their own 
right. His daughter, Mary, 
married into a dairying 
family.

George, who was 
born in 1932, would dis-
tinguish himself as an 
overachiever in a fam-
ily of overachievers. He 
became both a director 
and president of the Cali-
fornia Milk Producers 
Cooperative and the Los 

Angeles Mutual Dairy-
men Association, as well 
as a member of the Chal-
lenge Creamery Asso-
ciation. He was president 
of the California Milk 
Marketing Agency and 
an influential member of 
the Alliance of Western 
Milk Producers. For 22 
years George Borba was 
a director of the Inland 
Empire Utilities Agen-
cy. He was a founder of 
Chino Valley 

Three decades after 
Colton’s residents vot-
ed to expand their city 
council from four coun-
cil members elected at-
large along with a mayor 
to six council members 
representing six districts 
and a mayor elected at-
large in an effort to pro-
vide better representa-
tion to its residents, the 
city this year is returning 
to a council composed of 
four members represent-
ing four districts and a 
presiding mayor.

The previous change 
to enlarge the panel, 
which was fully effectu-
ated in 1994 pursuant to 
the passage of Measure 
W in 1992, brought with 
it a paradigm shift that 
went beyond the numeri-
cal expansion, resulting 
in political convulsions 
in what was then San 
Bernardino County’s 
12th largest city poulation 
wise that reverberated 
for more than a decade-
and-a-half. It now ap-
pears that the contraction 
that is to take place is on 
the brink of creating, or 
has already resulted in, 
political enmities that 
will once again roil the 
community, which now 
ranks as the county’s 14th 
largest city.

Colton, originally a 
railroad town, was the 
second incorporated 
city in the county af-
ter San Bernardino, of-
ficially taking form as 
a municipal entity on 
July 11, 1887, which was 
more than a year before 
the December 3, 1888 
official creation of Red-
lands, four years ahead 
of the December 10, 
1891 incorporation of 
Ontario, nearly 19 years 
ahead of the 1906 appa-
rition of Upland, a little 
shy of 23 years before 
the advent of Chino as a 
city and 26 years 

Assemblywoman Elo-
ise Gómez Reyes has au-
thored legislation that if 
passed would prevent any 
warehouse/logistics proj-
ects of more than 100,000 
square feet yet to be built 
from being located with-
in 1,000 feet of existing 
houses.

In the cities of Fon-
tana, Upland, San Ber-
nardino and Ontario, as 
well as within the unin-
corporated community 

of Bloomington, there 
has been considerable 
controversy over the po-
litical leadership in those 
respective places permit-
ting the construction of 
droves of warehouses 
and distribution centers. 
Such projects, their de-
tractors maintain, involve 
intensive truck traffic that 
is unduly burdensome on 
those who live in their 
shadow.

Increasingly, some 

elected officials, local 
residents and futurists 
are questioning whether 
warehouses constitute 
the highest and best use 
of the property available 
for development in the 
region. And while logis-
tics facilities in modern 
times must be part of any 
land use mix, there is an 
argument to be made that 
there is a need to main-
tain a balance between 
such operations – or at 

least the quarters for such 
operations, as many of 
them stand empty – and 
other types of develop-
ment. In refuting the as-
sertions of the sponsors 
and proponents of ware-
houses that they consti-
tute positive economic 
development, those 
against their proliferation 
decry the relatively poor 
pay and benefits pro-
vided to those who work 
in distribution facilities, 

the large diesel-powered 
semi-trucks that are part 
of those operations with 
their unhealthy exhaust 
emissions, together with 
the bane of traffic grid-
lock they create.

Over the last two de-
cades, Southern Califor-
nia, the Inland Empire 
and San Bernardino 
County have experi-
enced explosive growth, 
a continuation of the 
post-World War 

Redlands city offi-
cials’ indulgence of the 
development communi-
ty’s push for the intensi-
fication of density in the 
ongoing urban transition 
of that community’s once 
stately downtown is pro-
pelling the 71,707-popu-
lation city toward a state 
of civil unrest.

Historically, Red-
lands, which was in-
corporated as a city in 
1888, has been consid-
ered San Bernardino 

County’s most refined 
city, what many consid-
ered an idyllic blending 
of upscale homes and 
orange groves. With the 
gradual and eventual 
wholesale destruction of 
the citrus industry that 
began regionally in the 
1950s and accelerated 
in the decades thereaf-
ter, Redlands residents 
more than those of any 
other local cities pushed 
back against the urban-
ization trend, passing 

controlled-growth ini-
tiatives Proposition R in 
1978, Measure N in 1987 
and Measure U in 1997, 
all of which were intend-
ed to reduce growth to 
manageable levels.

Despite that sentiment 
among a sizable contin-
gent of the populace and 
the force of law the mea-
sures provided in limit-
ing development, mem-
bers of the city council 
have over the last two 
decades proven deter-

mined to clear the way 
for landowners and the 
builders they work with 
to construct projects that 
will more than double, 
triple and quadruple the 
density of residential and 
commercial land use, 
while compacting these 
improvements in smaller 
and smaller spaces near 
the city’s downtown 
core.

 Whereas historic 
downtown Redlands had 
features such as La Posa-

da Hotel, the Casa Loma 
Hotel, the Alvarado Ho-
tel, the Fox Theater, the 
Orley Building and the 
Mitten Building, the city 
council and planning 
commission are now 
accommodating proj-
ects that will put three-, 
four-, five- and six-story 
apartment buildings 
and parking structures 
downtown, allowing 
for up to 100 residential 
units to the acre. The 
concept pro-
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be returned to the origi-
nal landowner.

The subject of tax lien 
seizures of property and 
their subsequent sales 
process to satisfy tax de-
linquencies is contained 
in chapters 7 and 8 of the 
California Revenue and 
Tax Code.

Chapter 7 delineates a 
precise process by which 
properties that have more 
than five years of tax de-
linquencies are subject 
to seizure by the county 
and are to be prepared 
for a sale to the highest 
bidder for the purpose of 
satisfying the payment of 
the property owner’s past 
due taxes. Under that pro-
cess, a property owner 
losing his house or land 
is, at least theoretically, 
entitled to all proceeds 
from the auction sale that 
exceed taxes/penalties 
due plus costs.

Chapter 8, however, is 
entirely mute with regard 
to requirements that the 
constitutional rights of a 
homeowner who is delin-
quent on his or her prop-
erty taxes be protected. In 
San Bernardino County, 
as well as in some other 
California counties, this 
latitude in the law has 
resulted in the constitu-
tional protections that are 
supposed to be in place 
for property owners be-
ing ignored when entities 
such as public agencies 
seek to obtain property 
for operational purposes 
or land trusts and afford-
able housing nonprofits 
utilize the authority pro-
vided to them in Chapter 
8 to pull certain desirable 
properties from the auc-
tion process to reserve 
those properties for “spe-
cial public purposes.” 
Those purposes, ostensi-
bly, are intended to assist 
a nonprofit organization 
rehabilitate the property 
in order to sell or rent it 
to, or otherwise use it to 
serve, low-income per-
sons. In the case of va-
cant property, nonprofit 
organizations can use 
Chapter 8 to dedicate the 
land to conservation, to 
public use or to construct 
residential dwellings on 

the property and sell or 
rent them to low-income 
persons.

When a property 
doesn’t sell, it’s reoffered 
in a secondary tax sale 
with lower thresholds. 
If it still doesn’t sell, it’s 
added to the tax sale the 
following year. As long 
as the property stays in 
the Chapter 7 process, its 
erstwhile owner stands 
the prospect of recover-
ing, within a fair and 
Constitutional frame-
work, some or all of the 
equity he or she accrued 
in the property. When 
Chapter 8 is applied, 
however, the landowner 
sees the land he or she 
once owned entirely sub-
sumed by the nonprofit 
that claims it.

The county tax collec-
tor, in the face of a public 
entity or nonprofit orga-
nization requesting under 
the provisions of Chapter 
8 of the Revenue & Tax 
Code to remove a proper-
ty from the tax sale auc-
tion process, is obligated 
by law to go along with 
that request. The board of 
supervisors typically then 
enters into an agreement 
for the purchaser to buy 
the property for only the 
tax due and a processing 
fee, at a price that current 
San Bernardino County 
Treasurer-Tax Collector/
Auditor-Controller Ensen 
Mason said amounts to 
“pennies on the dollar.”

Mason character-
ized what is going on as 
an abuse of the govern-
mental process and the 
authority of the board of 
supervisors.

“The property own-
ers get nothing for the 
value of their equity,” 
Mason said. “Chapter 8 
allows county boards of 
supervisors to confiscate 
real estate from property 
owners with zero com-
pensation. Counties up 
and down the state have 
been taking advantage of 
this law to steal tons of 
real estate.”

Mason said, “What is 
done with this property 
falls into a few catego-
ries. In our county, the 
primary beneficiaries 
have been two land trusts. 
They acquire the land 
and lock it up so nobody 
can use it for anything. In 
other counties, there has 
been fraud and abusive 
profit taking. Three pur-
chases being attempted 
in our county fall into 

this category.”
According to Mason, 

a common ostensible but 
often false rationale for 
engaging in the property 
diversions relates to “af-
fordable housing.”

The Sentinel has iden-
tified Wright Housing 
Corporation and Cross-
Roads Housing as two of 
the entities that have been 
engaged in picking up the 
properties at prices far 
below their value.

The Wright Housing 
Corporation is a 501(c)
(3) nonprofit organiza-
tion founded in 2019 and 
dedicated to low-income 
housing assistance in-
volved in housing devel-
opment, construction and 
management.

Kenneath Joseph Le-
tourneau, a real estate 
agent based in Bellflow-
er, is the principal in the 
Wright Housing Corpo-
ration, the company’s 
founder, chief executive 
officer and sole board 
member. Letourneau 
runs the Wright Housing 
Corporation out of a post 
office box within a Unit-
ed Parcel Service Store in 
Suite 107 at 13536 Lake-
wood Boulevard in Bell-
flower. Letourneau, using 
the variant spelling of his 
first name as Kenneth, is 
an agent with Berkshire 
Hathaway Home Ser-
vices California Prop-
erties, located at 16911 
Bellflower Boulevard in 
Bellflower. The Wright 
Housing and Bellflower 
Berkshire Hathaway of-
fices are within the 90706 
Zip Code.

The Wright Housing 
Corporation is scheduled 
on Tuesday, April 12, to 
obtain through a tax lien 
sale a home in Yucca Val-
ley for $24,300; a home 
in Twentynine Palms for 
$11,400; and a home in 
Hesperia for $61,800.

Cross-Roads Hous-
ing has been in existence 
since 1997. It bills itself 
as a faith-based organiza-
tion on a “mission to help 
families with healthy 
food, gang resistance 
and youth mentoring pro-
grams,” and is involved 
in housing development, 
construction and man-
agement that “builds, 
rehabilitates, manages 
and/or provides rental 
housing for low-income 
individuals and families, 
older adults and people 
with disabilities and 
which makes purchas-

able housing available to 
low or moderate income 
families by offering lower 
priced housing and/or af-
fordable payments plans, 
by arranging for interest 
or mortgage subsidies 
or by involving eventual 
owners in the construc-
tion process, including 
sweat equity.”

The principals in 
Cross-Roads Housing are 
Gregg Bynum and Shan-
non Bynum, who made 
$192,000 and $38,000 
respectively in 2019, but 
did not file a tax return. 
They have claimed zero 
revenue and assets for 
Cross-Roads Housing. 
There are three addresses 
for Cross-Roads Housing 
on record, one being 5133 
Santa Ana Street in Cu-
dahy, CA 90201, the other 
2006 East 103rd Street in 
Los Angeles, CA 90002; 
and 2434 East 124th Street 
in Compton, CA 90222. 
The Cudahy address is an 
apartment complex.

Cross-Roads Housing 
recently acquired a three-
acre property in Apple 
Valley for $2,350 through 
a tax lien purchase.

San Bernardino Coun-
ty has been able to by-
pass the requirement in 
Chapter 7 of California’s 
Revenue Tax Code that it 
make a reasonable effort 
to sell the properties dis-
posed of through tax lien 
sales at what is at least 
half the market rate and 
then take steps to ensure 
that those who lose their 
property in a tax-lien sale 
be provided with the dif-
ference between the sale 
price and the total of past-
due taxes owed, penalties 
and reasonable sales costs 
in large measure because 
those losing their homes 
do not have the financial 
means to hire legal repre-
sentation to ensure their 
rights are not violated.

The county acting in 
this fashion, Mason said, 
“removes any opportu-
nity for the owner to re-
ceive the equity. Besides 
being immoral, it violates 
the takings clause of the 
Fifth Amendment and 
due process of the Fifth 
and Fourteenth Amend-
ments.”

That is not Mason’s 
opinion. Rather, that 
principle was enunciated 
in the 1884 United States 
Supreme Court Decision 
in United States vs. Law-
ton and in other cases 
from around the country 

much more recently.
In United States vs. 

Lawton, the US Supreme 
Court held that when 
property is taken for 
non-payment of taxes, 
the property owner is en-
titled to proceeds that ex-
ceed taxes owed. Justice 
Samuel Blatchford wrote 
the majority opinion in 
United States vs. Lawton, 
stating, “To withhold the 
surplus from the owner 
would be to violate the 
Fifth Amendment to the 
Constitution and deprive 
him of his property with-
out due process of law or 
take his property for pub-
lic use without just com-
pensation.”

In 2020, the Michi-
gan Supreme Court held 
in the case of Rafaeli, 
LLC v Oakland County 
that Michigan’s tax fore-
closure law that did not 
provide for the return of 
excess proceeds from tax 
foreclosure sales to a for-
mer property owner vio-
lated the Michigan State 
Constitution’s taking 
clause. The court ruled 
that after paying the tax 
debt, government must 
return the surplus profits 
to the former owner.

In a May 2021 deci-
sion by the United States 
Court of Appeals for the 
Sixth Circuit in Ohio, ap-
plying the reasoning of 
Supreme Court Justice 
Salmon P. Chase that “a 
law that takes property 
from A and gives it to B . 
. . is against all reason and 
justice,” ruled that when 
Montgomery County 
sold a home located in 
Dayton, Ohio that Alana 
Harrison had inherited 
from her mother to sat-
isfy an outstanding tax 
bill her mother had not 
paid, the county violated 
Harrison’s rights when it 

did not return to her the 
difference between the 
sale price of the home 
when sold at auction and 
the taxes owed plus court 
costs, and fees to be col-
lected by the sheriff, 
county auditor, and coun-
ty recorder for processing 
the property seizure and 
holding the auction.

The precedent set in 
United States v. Law-
ton is applicable to all of 
California, including San 
Bernardino County. The 
Michigan and Ohio cas-
es, while not considered 
precedent for California 
courts or the 9th U.S. Cir-
cuit Court which holds 
authority over San Ber-
nardino County, those 
cases very likely pres-
age what would occur if 
a similar case were to be 
litigated here.

Mason this week said 
that it was his position 
“that tax sales without 
benefit of a public auc-
tion confiscate a tax-
payer’s property without 
potential for realization 
of potential excess pro-
ceeds, thereby violating 
the Fifth Amendment to 
the Constitution of the 
United States.”

He said that on April 
12, when the San Ber-
nardino County Board of 
Supervisors next meets, 
he will address the board 
and publicly call for 
eliminating the taxing 
loophole the California 
legislature has conferred 
upon counties and other 
governmental entities 
“that allows taxing agen-
cies and non-government 
organizations to purchase 
tax-defaulted properties 
without bidding on them 
at a public tax sale.”

Mason on Tuesday 
will ask the board of su-
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Bank, later known as 
Citizens Business Bank, 
and he was chairman of 
the board for both Chino 
Valley Bank and Citizens 
Business Bank as well as 
CVB Financial Corp. for 
38 years.

The next generation 
of the Borba Family in-
cluded George’s niece 
Joan Borba, who was 
both a San Bernardino 
County Municipal Court 
judge and later a Supe-
rior Court judge, and her 
sister, Joleen Borba, an 
agricultural attorney of 
note. The George Borba 
Family Trust numbers as 
its beneficiaries George 
Borba’s widow, Dolores; 
George Borba, Jr. and 
his wife Jennifer; George 
Borba’s daughters Kim 
Borba, Linda Gourdiki-
an, Cynthia Podmajersky 
and Victoria Rynsburger, 
whose husband, Andrew 
Rynsburger, is the scion 
of a long-established Chi-
no Valley dairy dynasty.

In the late 1950s, the 
Chino Valley had become 
a haven to dairy farmers, 
many of them of Dutch 
or Portuguese descent, 
who flocked there with 
their herds when they 
were displaced by the 
urbanization of southeast 
Los Angeles and north 
Orange counties. By the 
mid-1960s, Chino Valley 
was the most intensive 
milk-producing area in 
the world. The Chino Ag-
ricultural Preserve was 
formed in 1968 under the 
auspices of California’s 
Williamson Act – a 1965 
law that was intended 
to preserve California 
farmland and to serve 
as a hedge against urban 
sprawl. The law granted 
substantial tax breaks to 
property owners agree-
ing to restrict their land 
to agricultural uses for 
at least 10 years. Within 
the preserve’s 17,000-acre 
confines were just under 
400 dairies and 400,000 
cows. With $800 million 
in annual dairy produc-
tion in 1976, the relatively 
compact Chino Valley re-
gion alone was within the 
entire state of California a 

close third in milk output 
behind the much more ex-
pansive Tulare and Mer-
ced counties.

By 1970, Chino Valley 
was the source for most 
of Southern California’s 
milk as well as a major 
supplier of cheese for a 
much larger geographical 
area.

By the mid-1980s, 
growing numbers of dairy 
farmers in the preserve 
wanted out, as the local 
industry was itself be-
ing subjected to the same 
pressures that had been 
brought to bear on dairy-
man who had been forced 
to pull up the stakes of 
their Los Angeles County 
and Orange County oper-
ations two decades before. 
Land speculators and de-
velopers eyeing the prop-
erty and envisioning it as 
residential subdivisions 
supported politicians at 
the municipal and county 
levels intent on adhering 
to a dairy-busting agenda 
that in time spelled the 
end of the preserve as a 
lasting entity.

In the late 1980s and 
into the 1990s, the coun-
ty’s land use professionals 
were seeking to examine 
the desirability of main-
taining the preserve’s 
dairies as a hedge against 
the region’s burgeoning 
urbanization and to deter-
mine if the scaled-down 
local dairy industry had 
a reasonable prospect of 
sustaining itself in the 
changing environment. 
At the same time, the 
county’s elected leader-
ship was heavily influ-
enced by developmental 
interests, the major pro-
viders of political contri-
butions. With a few ex-
ceptions, the supervisors 
leaned in favor of break-
ing up the preserve.

In 1986, the county 
took the first step toward 
deconstructing the Wil-
liamson Act’s applicabil-
ity in the Chino Valley. 
By 1997, half of the dair-
ies that had been operat-
ing in the preserve at its 
peak had left. The joust-
ing between Ontario and 
Chino over annexation of 
the preserve had begun.

In 1999, while there 
were still 140 dairies op-
erating in the Chino Val-
ley, the city of Ontario an-
nexed nearly 8,200 of the 
15,200 remaining acres in 
the preserve. Chino laid 
claim to the other 7,000. 
The county, for the most 
part, alternately passively 

and actively accepted the 
inevitability of the pend-
ing urbanization. Ontario 
drew up master plans 
for development of the 
preserve property into 
31,000 homes, 5 million 
square feet of retail space 
and 5 million square feet 
of industrial space.

Chino designated over 
400 acres for industrial 
development and ear-
marked 2,000 acres for 
new residences, with 
complementary plans for 
commercial development.

Some of the dairies in 
the area continued to op-
erate. By 2015, there were 
roughly 60 left. Today 
that number has dwindled 
to around 30.

The Borbas, in the 
form of the George Borba 
Family Trust and George 
Borba Jr., are the own-
ers of many of the 219.39 
acres bordered by Eu-
calyptus Avenue to the 
north, Merrill Avenue to 
the south, the future ex-
tension of Campus Ave-
nue to the west and Grove 
Avenue to the east. Also 
owning property within 
that quadrangle are Poca-
mo, LLC; the County of 
San Bernardino, the Rudy 
Haringa Trust and Gerben 
Hettinga. At this point, 
and for the last two years, 
the Borbas, Pocamo, the 
Haringa Trust and Het-
tinga have resolved to see 
the property developed. 
When Ontario annexed 
the land, the 219.39 acres 
had been zoned to ac-
commodate low- and me-
dium-density residential 
homes and commercial 
centers and a large busi-
ness park. For the Borbas 
and the others, however, 
developing the property 
residentially presents cer-
tain challenges.

At some point, an enti-
ty known as Euclid Land 
Venture entered the pic-
ture. Reports abounded 
that Euclid Land Venture 
was an arm of the Borba 
Family. However, Rudy 
Zeledon, Ontario’s plan-
ning director, told the 
Sentinel that Euclid Land 
Venture and the Borba 
Family are separate enti-
ties and that upon the full 
filing and recording of the 
entitlements on the land, 
the property will be sold 
by the Borba Family to 
Euclid Land Venture.

Despite its lack of cur-
rent immediate owner-
ship, Euclid Land Ven-
ture is functioning as the 
prime mover, the appli-

cant pursuing the project’s 
overarching specific plan 
approval. Euclid Land 
Venture is seeking to de-
velop the property not as 
single-family homes but 
rather as warehousing 
and distribution centers, 
with some minor com-
mercial and very light 
manufacturing concerns 
mixed in. Developing 
the property in that fash-
ion would prove far more 
expeditious, the Borba 
family calculates, than as 
houses.

To oblige the Borba 
family, the city, at the in-
struction of the city coun-
cil, opened up a pathway 
for a substantial make-
over in what had previ-
ously been intended for 
the property.

On January 25, when 
the Ontario Planning 
Commission convened 
to determine whether it 
should recommend that 
the city council give ap-
proval to the South Ontar-
io Logistics Center proj-
ect and its specific plan, 
a litany of high-powered 
entities went on record as 
being against the project. 
Those included Anthony 
Noriega, the director 
of District 5, League of 
United Latin American 
Citizens of the Inland 
Empire; Evan Marshall, 
of Californians United 
for a Responsible Econ-
omy; Irene Chisholm; 
Sean Silva, a member of 
Californians United for 
a Responsible Economy; 
Raymond Smith; Lois 
Sicking Dieter, an engi-
neer employed in the anal-
ysis of air pollution by the 
California Air Resources 
Board; along with repre-
sentatives of several labor 
organizations, including 
Plumbers & Steamfitters 
Local 398, the District 
Council of Ironwork-
ers and Teamsters Lo-
cal 1932. The opposition 
of the labor unions was 
significant. Labor unions 
have a well-established 
pattern of supporting 
development projects in 
Southern California.

That the unions had 
come out against the 
South Ontario Logistics 
Center represented a di-
lemma for the city coun-
cil. There was one excep-
tion to the blanket union 
opposition to the project 
at the January 25 plan-
ning commission hearing. 
Juan Olmedo, a represen-
tative of the Southwest 
Regional Council of Car-

penters, said he wanted to 
“speak in support of the 
South Ontario Logistics 
Center Specific Plan.” 
Olmeda’s presence at 
the January 25 meeting 
would later prove to have 
significance.

To avoid the appear-
ance that the council 
members were selling 
their votes to assist the 
Borba family in obtaining 
the zone changes and land 
use standard alterations 
that matched with their 
expectations of how they 
could best profit in the de-
velopment of their prop-
erty, the council majority, 
through City Manager 
Scott Ochoa, pressured 
the director of the com-
munity development de-
partment, Scott Murphy 
and Ontario’s assistant 
planner, Alexis Vaughn, 
to provide the planning 
commission with the ba-
sis upon which to make 
a recommendation that 
the specific plan be given 
go-ahead. The planning 
commission serves as 
a community sounding 
board and decision-mak-
ing panel on land use and 
development issues. In 
some cases, the planning 
commission is entrusted 
with the city’s ultimate 
land use authority. In oth-
ers, it is called upon to 
review project proposals 
or matters relating to the 
city’s planning process to 
make a recommendation 
to the city council that it 
can consult or rely upon 
in making its analysis 
and the final decision re-
lating to those projects or 
actions. The seven mem-
bers of the commission 
nonetheless are appointed 
by and serve at the plea-
sure of the city council. 
And while the planning 
commission is often re-
lied upon to work its way 
through development 
proposals and make a 
straightforward and hon-
est evaluation of whether 
the prospective projects 
that come before it meet 
the city’s development 
and land use standards 
and whether they will 
be a positive attribute to 
the community, in those 
cases where political 
considerations apply – in 
particular where a project 
proponent or landowner 
has a favorable relation-
ship with members of the 
city council – it is com-
monly understood that 
the planning commission 
need not strictly apply the 

development standards 
normally used if such an 
analysis would result in 
a vote by the commis-
sion that is detrimental to 
an entity that is in good 
standing with city staff’s 
political masters. In such 
cases where the plan-
ning commission has the 
final land use authority, 
it will virtually always 
vote to approve a proj-
ect proposed by the city 
council’s major political 
donors, supporters or as-
sociates. In those cases 
where the planning com-
mission does not have fi-
nal land use authority, it 
can be counted upon to 
tailor its recommendation 
to provide political cover 
to the council in approv-
ing a project or otherwise 
taking action favorable 
to the council members’ 
benefactors.

That is what occurred 
on January 25, when after 
considering documenta-
tion in the environmen-
tal impact report for the 
South Ontario Logistics 
Center outlining that the 
project would result in 
no fewer than 16 nega-
tive impacts relating to 
the categories of traffic 
congestion, noise, global 
climate change, cultural 
resources, air quality and 
agricultural resources and 
that none of those impacts 
could be fully mitigated 
to a level of “less than 
significant,” the planning 
commission nonetheless 
unanimously voted to 
recommend that the city 
council allow the conver-
sion of the property to in-
dustrial and business park 
use.

That provided the city 
council with political 
cover in making its call in 
favor of the Borba Fam-
ily when it convened on 
March 1 to consider the 
project.

At the March 1 meet-
ing, the city council took 
a number of controver-
sial steps, which includ-
ed approving the scope 
and terms of the project, 
certifying the environ-
mental impact report 
prepared for what is to 
be constructed under the 
aegis of the South On-
tario Logistics Center 
Specific Plan, adopting 
a statement of overrid-
ing considerations, ap-
proving the mitigation, 
monitoring and report-
ing arrangements for the 
development of the land, 
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ahead of Needles.
The 1893 secession of 

Riverside County from 
San Bernardino County 
limited, to some degree, 
Colton’s ability to expand, 
as the Riverside County 
border was created just 
to its south. Nevertheless, 
Colton developed as a dy-
namic transportation ad-
junct to the adjacent coun-
ty seat of San Bernardino, 
such that all roads and rail 
lines to virtually every-
where else ran through 
Colton, for which it was 
dubbed “The Hub City.”

Colton was a harbinger 
of the future in more ways 
than one, perhaps the fore-
most of which was that it 
was the one place in San 
Bernardino County as well 
as Southern California 
where the long somnolent 
Hispanic political giant 
first awakened. Early His-
panic members of the city 
council included John Per-
ez, Pasqual Oliva and Pete 
Luque.

By the 1970s, the coun-
cil included Abe Beltran 
and Frank Gonzales, who 
as kids in the 1940s had 
run the streets of South 
Colton together, despite 
their three-and-a-half-
year age difference.  In 
the 1970s, as previously, 
five members of the coun-
cil were elected at-large, 
and the council selected 
from among its ranks who 
would serve one-year or 
two-year terms as mayor. 
Beltran, who was first 
elected to the council in 
1970, was selected to serve 
as mayor in 1976. Gon-
zales was first elected to 
the council in 1972. In the 
1980s, direct mayoral elec-
tions began, initially with 
two-year terms, by which 
point Beltran and Frank 
Gonzales were political 
rivals, with Gonzales best-
ing Beltran in the contest-
ing for the mayoral post. 
Beltran left the council in 
1984, but returned in 1990.  

By 1994, Colton had 
made the transition from 
two-year to four-year may-
oral terms as well as from 
four at-large to six district 
council seats, which had 
initially included both two-
year and four-year races 
to set the sequencing of 

the respective district of-
fices. This shifted the Hub 
City’s political dynam-
ics. George Fulp, who had 
three times previously 
sought unsuccessfully to 
run for the Colton Joint 
Unified School Board, ran 
for mayor. Frank Gon-
zales by that point had a 
well-developed political 
machine, one strengthened 
by his skillful use of politi-
cal patronage, and no one 
but George Fulp fully an-
ticipated what would come 
next. Knowing that Beltran 
would again be seeking 
to unseat Gonzales, Fulp 
persuaded Jesse Valdivia, 
who was otherwise non-
political, to run for mayor 
as well, promising to buy 
him a pick-up truck if he 
did so. With three Latino 
candidates in the race, the 
Hispanic vote was diluted 
and split three ways. This 
allowed Fulp, the only 
Caucasian in the race, to 
eke out a narrow victory 
over Gonzales.

Unrecognized by a 
large segment of those in 
Colton at that time was that 
the bombastic Fulp was an 
unrepentant, indeed rag-
ing, alcoholic. Empowered 
by his election as mayor, he 
took to drinking himself 
into a state of incandes-
cence, liberally spraying 
himself with cologne to 
mask the tell-tale alcohol 
vaporific that oozed from 
his pores and engulfed 
him, and then gallivanting 
about the city in his bright-
red late-model Cadillac, 
confident that the police 
would not stop, cite, ticket 
nor arrest him for being 
under the influence, given 
his new-found political pre-
eminence. Throwing his 
authority around, engag-
ing in confrontations with 
residents as well as city 
staff members from the 
lowest levels right up to the 
city manager and verbally 
sparring with members 
of the council during the 
course of meetings, Fulp 
amassed enemies at a pro-
lific pace. This triggered an 
unprecedented, for Colton, 
effort to recall him from of-
fice, which succeeded with 
a special measure placed 
on the November 1996 
ballot. Ultimately, 53.52 
percent of those who went 
to the polls voted in favor 
of his removal from office 
and 46.48 percent  were 
opposed. In the contest be-
tween Gonzales and Karl 
Gaytan to replace Fulp, 
Gaytan prevailed.

That same year, San 

Bernardino County Dis-
trict Attorney Dennis Stout 
and Assistant District At-
torney Dan Lough had 
devoted considerable pros-
ecutorial office resources 
in targeting Beltran, whose 
re-electoral prospects were 
damaged by the investiga-
tions and leaks relating to 
them. He was voted out 
of office and replaced by 
Kelly Chastain.

By late 1999 and early 
2000, both the FBI and 
investigators with the San 
Bernardino County Dis-
trict Attorney’s Office were 
focusing on entrenched 
political corruption in 
San Bernardino County, 
including within Colton. 
In August 2001, Beltran, 
Gaytan, former City Coun-
cilman James Grimsby 
and then-Councilman Don 
Sanders were indicted by a 
federal grand jury for ac-
cepting bribes from busi-
nessmen doing business in 
and around Colton.

In the summer of 2006, 
Colton First District Coun-
cilman Ramon Hernandez 
was arrested and charged 
with 24 felony counts of 
misappropriation of pub-
lic funds. While that case 
was pending against him, 
he was defeated in the No-
vember 2006 race by Da-
vid Toro.

Also in the Novem-
ber 2006 election, Mayor 
Deidre Bennett was run-
ning for reelection against 
Third District Council-
woman Kelly Chastain. 
Bennett, who had been 
the city’s Fifth District 
Councilwoman from 1992 
until 2001, was selected 
to serve as mayor in 2001, 
after Betty Cook, another 
longtime councilwoman, 
who had been promoted to 
mayor to succeed Gaytan 
after his indictment and 
resignation from office, 
suffered a stroke within 
days of being chosen for 
the mayoral honorific and 
died shortly thereafter. 
Bennett and Chastain had 
been allies since Chastain’s 
election in 1996, and Chas-
tain had supported Bennett 
when she successfully ran 
for mayor as the incumbent 
in 2002. A widespread 
report in 2006 was that 
Chastain’s challenge of 
Bennett was not a serious 
one, and that she was in the 
contest against her friend 
merely to ward off anyone 
else who might run a hard-
hitting campaign against 
Bennett. That report had 
some degree of credibility, 
because Chastain had most 

recently been reelected as 
Third District Council-
woman in 2004, and thus 
she would remain on the 
council at least until 2008 
if her mayoral bid was not 
successful that year. No 
other opponent declared 
against Bennett and Chas-
tain did not run an ag-
gressive campaign. As it 
turned out, the race came 
right down to the wire, and 
neither Bennett nor Chas-
tain received a majority of 
the vote. Rather, Chastain, 
with 3,235 votes or 49.93 
percent, was declared the 
winner and Bennett, with 
just nine fewer votes than 
Chastain, 3,226 votes or 
49.79 percent, came in sec-
ond. The real difference in 
the race was that 18 vot-
ers, or 0.28 percent, voted 
for neither Bennett nor 
Chastain, casting votes for 
write-in candidates.

The result of that race 
embittered Bennett toward 
Chastain, her erstwhile 
ally and close political as-
sociate. Two years later, in 
2008, Bennett, who was 
itching to get back into the 
Colton political game, ran 
once more for her former 
position on the city coun-
cil, to again represent the 
Fifth District. In doing so, 
she had to compete against 
another of her allies, John 
Mitchell, her longtime ad-
visor whom she had suc-
ceeded in having appoint-
ed to replace her when she 
moved into the mayor’s 
post in 2001 and whom she 
supported when he ran, 
unopposed, to remain as 
Fifth District councilman 
in 2004. Bennett won that 
contest and returned to 
the council. The wicked 
vicissitudes of politics in 
Colton, however, left Ben-
nett estranged from both 
Mitchell and Chastain, 
both of whom had been 
key to her early political 
success.

In 2010, David Zamora 
defeated Chastain in her 
effort to remain as mayor. 
Bennett sustained herself 
in office in 2012, gaining 
reelection as Fifth District 
Councilwoman. Chastain 
has not been able to reig-
nite her political career in 
Colton. In 2016, she failed 
in her effort to defeat Frank 
Navarro for council in the 
Third District.

In 2017, Councilman 
Luis González, saying 
he had done considerable 
research into the matter, 
floated the idea of reduc-
ing the city council to four 
councilors and a mayor. He 

said most of the county’s 
cities with a larger popula-
tion than Colton had fewer 
council members. He said 
the move would reduce 
costs. He said the city’s 
voters should be extended 
the opportunity, in a ballot 
measure, to decide wheth-
er they wanted to reduce 
the size of the council.

Councilmen David Toro 
and Isaaac Suchil said they 
did not think it a good idea, 
and Toro said that if the 
residents wanted to make 
the reduction, they should 
seek that out by qualifying 
the measure for the ballot 
without the assistance of 
the city council

The concept died at that 
time.

The following year, 
however, the issue was 
explored once more. The 
council, again with Toro 
and Suchil opposed, voted 
to put what that November 
was designated as Mea-
sure R on the ballot. In the 
November 2018 election, 
Colton voters considered 
Measure R, which asked if 
“Starting with the Novem-
ber 8, 2022 election, shall 
the Colton City Council be 
reduced in number from 6 
members with an at-large 
mayor to 4 members with 
an at-large mayor, and shall 
members of the Colton 
City Council be elected by 
4 districts?”

Measure R passed with 
5,321 votes in favor and 
4,469 opposed, a margin 
of 54.35 percent to 45.65 
percent.

At present, the city coun-
cil overseeing 15.32-square 
mile Colton consists of 
Mayor Frank Navaro, First 
District Councilman Da-
vid Toro, Second District 
Ernest Cisneros, Third 
District Councilman Ken-
neth Koperski, Fourth 
District Councilman Luis 
González, Fifth District 
Councilman John Eche-
varria and Sixth District 
Councilman Isaac Suchil.

In accordance with the 
terms of Measure R, in 
the November 2020 elec-
tion, districts 3, 5 and 6 
were up for election, but 
only for 2-year terms. Dis-
tricts 1, 2, and 4 were not 
up for election in 2020. In 
the upcoming November 
2022 election, all districts 
in Colton will be contest-
ed, with the new districts 
3 and 4 being conducted 
with 4-years at stake and 
districts 1 and 2 involv-
ing 2-year terms. Thus, by 
2024 the elections for the 
districts will be staggered, 

with district 1 and 4 can-
didates competing in elec-
tions corresponding with 
U.S. Presidential elections 
and districts 3 and 4 being 
held in connection with the 
California gubernatorial 
elections.

As a consequence of the 
district conflations, coun-
cilmen Toro and Cisneros 
now live within the new 
District 1. Councilman 
Koperski lives in District 
2. Councilmen González 
and Suchil reside in the 
new district 3. Councilman 
Echevarria resides in Dis-
trict 4,

It is assumed that Kop-
erski is running this year. 
No challenger against him 
has surfaced. It is known 
that Echevarria intends to 
run. No opponent for him 
has yet materialized.

There are indications 
that both Toro and Cisne-
ros will run, but there is no 
official word on that. There 
is no past history of bad 
blood or rivalry between 
Toro and Cisneros. Over 
the last several months, the 
two men have appeared to 
be, during council meet-
ings, eyeing one another 
warily.

That González and 
Suchil will cross politi-
cal swords is at this point 
a foregone conclusion. 
Both are political animals. 
Suchil was first elected 
to the council represent-
ing District 6 in 2004. He 
failed to gain reelection in 
2008, having lost to Alex 
Perez in that contest. He 
avenged that loss to Perez 
in 2012, however, and 
also beat González in that 
race, when González was 
then a District 6 resident. 
Suchil gained reelection 
in 2016 and again in 2020. 
González was first elected 
to the council in 2014, after 
he relocated from District 
6 to District 4.

Like all politicians, both 
González and Suchil have 
devoted plenty of time and 
effort doing their damned-
est to signal to the world 
what great guys they are.

Suchil is a 30-year law 
enforcement veteran, now 
retired. He was a deputy 
with the San Bernardino 
County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment from 1987 until 2017, 
having patrolled the streets 
early on and then serv-
ing as a bailiff in the court 
system during his more 
mature years. He has an 
associate’s degree in public 
administration from San 
Bernardino Valley Col-
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II trend that continued un-
abated for the last half of 
the 20th Century. Whereas 
previously, residential ex-
pansion outpaced both 
commercial and industrial 
growth, warehouse devel-
opment has over the last 
decade-and-a-half come 
to hold more than its own 
in terms of construction 
activity.

Southern California, 
which involves large port 
facilities in San Pedro and 
Long Beach, lands mas-
sive amounts of merchan-
dise from manufacturers 
in Asia brought across 
the Pacific Ocean by ship. 
That cargo is offloaded 
onto trains and trucks and 
distributed throughout 
much of the country. In 
this way, the Inland Em-
pire has become a major 
logistics hub.

In this atmosphere, 
warehouse developers 
and the owners of prop-
erty to be converted to 
warehousing can make a 
quick buck. Consequent-
ly, they have proven to 
be significant donors of 
money to the campaign 
war chests of politicians 
who hold sway over the 
Inland Empire’s cities, as 
well as the county board 
of supervisors, which has 
ultimate land use author-
ity over the unincorpo-
rated areas of the county, 
such as Bloomington. 
Warehouse proponents 
reportedly have targeted 
Upland Mayor Bill Velto 
as an easy mark, believing 
money slipped to him will 
perpetuate his unques-
tioning support of ware-
house development. That 
quid pro quo is being hid-
den, those within shouting 
distance of Upland City 
Hall say, by City Clerk 
Carrie Johnson not post-
ing any campaign finance 
disclosure documentation 
relating to Velto for nearly 
18 months, even as Velto 
has had multiple meetings 
with entities pursuing the 
construction of logistics 
projects.

In Ontario, the entire 
city council - Council-
woman Debra Dorst-Po-
rada and councilmen Alan 
Wapner, Jim Bowman 
and Ruben Valencia – and 
Mayor Paul Leon have re-

ceived substantial money 
from the development 
community pursuing 
warehouse and logistics 
project development. Hav-
ing accepted money from 
those interests, Leon, 
Dorst-Porada, Wapner, 
Bowman and Valencia 
have consistently voted to 
allow warehouse projects 
in their 50.01-square mile 
city to proceed and have 
not been able to muster 
the resolve or strength of 
character to resist ware-
house proposals even in 
those cases where a pros-
pect of a higher and bet-
ter use of the property in 
question existed, their de-
tractors maintain.

Rancho Cucamonga 
City Councilman Ryan 
Hutchinson is an advocate 
of intensive warehouse 
development.

In Fontana, Mayor 
Acquanetta Warren has 
taken more than $100,000 
in donations from ware-
house developers. Both 
her admirers and oppo-
nents apply the sobriquet 
“Warehouse Warren” 
when referring to her. 
Warren has an unques-
tioned command over the 
three other members of 
her ruling council coali-
tion – councilmen John 
Roberts, Phil Cothran Jr 
and Pete Garcia. War-
ren has vectored money 
from the warehouse in-
dustry to Roberts, Co-
thran and Garcia through 
her own campaign fund 
and has succeeded in get-
ting warehouse project 
proponents to contribute 
directly to them. Garcia, 
who is employed by the 
California Department of 
Toxic Substances Control, 
has voted right down the 
line with Warren on ware-
house project approvals, 
even as the agency that 
employs him is taking 
action against ten trans-
portation/trucking com-
panies, several engaged 
in warehouse operations 
in some respects indistin-
guishable from the proj-
ects he voted to approve.

In July, California At-
torney General Rob Bonta 
filed a civil action against 
the City of Fontana’s ap-
proval of a warehouse 
project to be located at the 
corner of Slover and Ole-
ander avenues in south-
west Fontana. In April 
2021, the planning com-
mission, in accordance 
with Warren’s dictate, ap-
plied to the project one of 

the least exacting forms of 
environmental certifica-
tion that exists, a mitigat-
ed negative declaration, in 
giving it go-ahead. There 
followed an appeal of that 
approval to the city coun-
cil, which heard it in June. 
Warren, Roberts, Cothran 
Jr. and Garcia rejected 
the appeal and upheld the 
planning commission, 
whereupon Bonta the fol-
lowing month filed suit, 
asserting that the city’s 
limited environmental 
review of the project and 
its failure to appropri-
ately analyze, disclose, 
and mitigate the project’s 
environmental impacts 
violates the California En-
vironmental Quality Act.

“Under the California 
Environmental Quality 
Act, the City of Fontana 
is required to implement 
all feasible mitigation 
measures to reduce harm-
ful air pollution and other 
significant environmental 
impacts of the Slover and 
Oleander Warehouse proj-
ect,” Bonta said. “Plain 
and simple: Everyone has 
the right to breathe clean 
air where they live and 
where they work. I am 
committed to standing up 
for communities who live 
at the intersection of pov-
erty and pollution. Fontana 
residents shouldn’t have to 
choose between economic 
development and clean 
air. They deserve both. 
Unfortunately, the City of 
Fontana cut corners when 
it approved the Slover and 
Oleander Warehouse Proj-
ect. We’re going to court 
to compel the city to go 
back and take a hard look 
at the environmental im-
pacts of this project – and 
do all it can to mitigate the 
potential harms to local 
residents and workers – 
before moving forward.”

According to Bonta, 
“The Slover and Oleander 
Warehouse Project will 
be constructed in a low-
income south Fontana 
neighborhood that suffers 
from some of the highest 
pollution levels in all of 
California. Over 20 ware-
houses have already been 
built within a mile of the 
project site, in an area that 
encompasses two public 
high schools and serves 
as home to hundreds of 
Californians. Collectively, 
these warehouses gener-
ate thousands of daily 
heavy-duty diesel truck 
trips. As a result, local 
residents and workers suf-

fer from some of the high-
est exposures statewide 
to fine particulate matter, 
which are inhalable mi-
croscopic particles that 
travel deep into human 
lungs and are linked to 
increased risk of prema-
ture death, cardiovascular 
disease, lung cancer, and 
asthma attacks. They are 
also heavily exposed to 
ozone and toxic chemicals 
that can cause a wide ar-
ray of other concerning 
health problems.”

In the lawsuit, Bonta 
maintains the City of Fon-
tana violated the Califor-
nia Environmental Qual-
ity Act in its approval of 
the Slover and Oleander 
warehouse project by fail-
ing to prepare an environ-
mental impact report de-
spite substantial evidence 
that the project will have 
significant environmental 
impacts, and that the city 
did not disclose the exis-
tence of dozens of other 
industrial warehouses in 
the area. The city further 
did not disclose, Bonta 
asserted, that the city has 
approved and is planning 
additional warehouse de-
velopments within blocks 
of the project, and it did 
not account for those 
nearby warehouses in its 
cumulative air quality 
analysis.

In San Bernardino, 
Mayor John Valdivia, af-
ter receiving substantial 
campaign contributions 
from both landowners and 
developers with an inter-
est in warehouse develop-
ment, thwarted an effort 
by Fifth District Coun-
cilman Ben Reynoso to 
have the city initiate an 
initial 45-day moratorium 
on the permitting of new 
warehouse construction 
in the county seat, which 
might have been extended 
for as long as two years. 
Reynoso sought the time-
out from warehouse con-
struction to allow San 
Bernardino, which since 
2015 has approved 26 
warehouse projects entail-
ing acreage under roof of 
9,598,255 square feet, or 
more than one-third of a 
square mile, translating 
into 220.34 acres, to con-
sider a revamping of its 
general plan and making 
a determination on how 
much more warehousing, 
if any, the city wants to 
accommodate.

Reynoso obtained the 
consent of four of his 
colleagues – First Ward 

Councilman Ted Sanchez, 
Second Ward Council-
woman Sandra Ibarra, 
Sixth Ward Councilwom-
an Kimberly Calvin and 
Seventh Ward Council-
man Damon Alexander 
– to impose the morato-
rium. Their five votes on 
the seven-member San 
Bernardino City Council 
were insufficient to sus-
pend warehouse devel-
opment. California law 
requires that such a ban 
be passed by a four-fifths 
vote of a governmental 
entity’s legislative body. 
In San Bernardino, where 
the mayor is not empow-
ered to vote, that meant 
six of the seven members 
of the council had to sign 
off on the moratorium. 
Third Ward Councilman 
Juan Figueroa, a firm and 
fast political ally of Mayor 
John Valdivia, was un-
willing to support a mora-
torium. Nor would Fourth 
Ward Councilman Fred 
Shorett, who has built his 
political career by profess-
ing to be pro-development 
and has been the recipient 
of money from the devel-
opment community, sup-
port a moratorium.

Thus, though Reynoso 
had solid majority sup-
port on the council, he 
has been unable to put the 
warehouse moratorium in 
place.

In Chino and Colton, 
however, city leaders there 
have embraced holding off 
on further warehouse con-
struction.

In May 2021, the City 
of Colton, by a unanimous 
vote, gave city staff direc-
tion to study the advis-
ability and long-term im-
plication of allowing any 
remaining fast-depleting 
undeveloped land in the 
city to be converted into 
warehouses, distribution 
centers or similar uses, 
simultaneously imposing 
the moratorium on ware-
house construction. It has 
since extended the mora-
torium while the city stud-
ies the issue.

In October, Chino im-
posed a 45-day ban on 
constructing more ware-
houses in the once-agri-
culturally-oriented city.

Gómez Reyes, who is 
now the California As-
sembly majority leader, 
recently authored and in-
troduced Assembly Bill 
2840, which is aimed not 
at stopping warehouse de-
velopment, she said, but 
rather imposing on it con-

ditions intended to prevent 
warehouses from having 
undesirable consequences 
on those who must live 
near them.

Under AB 2840, local 
governments, in exercis-
ing their land use author-
ity, would be restricted 
from allowing any sub-
sequently built logistics 
projects of 100,000 square 
feet or more from be-
ing any closer than 1,000 
feet from homes, schools, 
health care centers, play-
grounds and other places 
where the inhabitants or 
those who frequent them 
are sensitive to or at risk 
of exposure to air pollu-
tion, including vehicle 
exhaust and diesel fumes. 
AB 2840 would prevent 
existing warehouses cur-
rently covering less than 
100,000 square feet from 
expanding to 100,000 
square feet or more if 
there are homes, churches, 
schools or the like nearer 
than 1,000 feet.

Also taken up in AB 
2840 are concerns that 
warehouses do not make 
sound and reliable em-
ployment venues. The bill 
calls for a “skilled and 
trained workforce” to be 
employed in construct-
ing the warehouses. The 
bill further mandates that 
a “set percentage of jobs 
created by the qualifying 
logistics use project shall 
go to local residents.” The 
bill does not say precisely 
what that percentage is.

Reyes’ 47th Assembly 
District includes Bloom-
ington, Colton, Grand 
Terrace, Fontana, Mus-
coy, Rialto and part of San 
Bernardino.

AB 2840 is somewhat 
similar to legislation Gó-
mez Reyes introduced last 
year, AB 1547, which had 
sought a buffer between 
warehouses and homes 
that was three times great-
er, at 1,000-yards between 
the boundary of the site 
and sensitive land uses 
such as schools, parks 
and residential neighbor-
hoods. AB 1547 had also 
called for requiring on-site 
equipment such as fork-
lifts and other dock ma-
chinery to be powered by 
zero emission technology. 
AB 1547 has not been en-
acted.

Warehouses are en-
croaching on residential 
neighborhoods, Gómez 
Reyes said. She said local 
governments are not do-
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Isaac Suchil

pervisors to deny Chap-
ter 8 sales of 36 tax-de-
faulted parcels. Those 
include the sales of the 
three aforementioned 
tax-defaulted parcels 
to The Wright Housing 
Corporation for the price 
of $97,500 plus the cost 
of notice; the sales of two 
tax-defaulted parcels to 
the Bighorn-Desert View 
Water Agency for the 
price of $6,100 plus the 

cost of notice; the sales of 
27 tax-defaulted parcels 
to The California Desert 
Land Conservancy do-
ing business as Mojave 
Desert Land Trust for 
the price of $68,800 plus 
the cost of notice; and 
the sales of four tax-de-
faulted parcels to the San 
Bernardino Mountains 
Land Trust for the price 
of $180,950 plus the cost 
of notice.

The three tax-default-
ed properties the Wright 
Housing Corporation is 
requesting are improved, 
single-family residences, 
one in Yucca Valley, one 

in Twentynine Palms and 
a third in Hesperia, which 
are intended for use as 
low-income housing.

The property coveted 
by the Bighorn-Desert 
View Water Agency con-
sists of a five-acre parcel 
located in Johnson Val-
ley and another 1.25-acre 
spread, located in Yucca 
Valley, both undevel-
oped. The intended use 
for those parcels is for 
future capital improve-
ments, including but not 
limited to water storage 
reservoir(s), pipelines, 
and appurtenances to 
serve as alternative wa-

ter sources for current 
residents, as well as for a 
potable water production 
well to service projected 
growth and to supply 
blending water for the 
reduction of total ura-
nium produced by other 
wells within the agency’s 
boundaries.

The 27 tax-defaulted 
parcels the California 
Desert Land Conservan-
cy doing business as Mo-
jave Desert Land Trust 
is seeking to lay claim to 
through the Chapter 8 sale 
are vacant and undevel-
oped lots, located in the 
northern portion of San 

Bernardino County. The 
intended use for those 
parcels is to preserve wil-
derness open space habi-
tat and for general public 
recreational use.

Three of the four par-
cels the San Bernardino 
Mountains Land Trust 
has requested to take pos-
session of through the 
Chapter 8 process are in 
Skyforest, contiguous to 
each other with a com-
bined total acreage of 
44.39. The fourth parcel 
is in the Deep Creek Area 
and is approximately 0.06 
of an acre. The intended 
use for those parcels is 

to preserve natural open 
space and wildlife habi-
tat, which is consistent 
with the goals and poli-
cies of San Bernardino 
County’s Countywide 
Plan. The acquisition of 
those parcels is also in-
tended to further the ob-
jectives of the communi-
ty’s preservation of open 
space and conservation 
of wildlife and riparian 
habitat in their respective 
areas.

Mason said he will 
“ask the board to deny 
such so-called Chapter 8 
sales” from this time for-
ward.

lege. Prior to becoming a 
councilman, he served as 
a member of the Colton 
Planning Commission and 
the Colton Parks & Recre-
ation Commission. He was 
a member of the Colton 
Joint Unified School Dis-
trict Citizens’ Oversight 
Committee on Measure 
G, monitoring the expen-
diture of bond money on 
educational purposes. As 
a councilman during what 
is approaching four terms 
in office, he has served on 
multiple committees with-
in the city, including those 
formed to retain busi-
nesses in Colton, recruit a 
city manager and suggest 
political reform measures. 
Additionally, he has served 
as a member of several 
boards for governmen-
tal adjuncts and regional 
joint powers authorities, 
including the Agua Mansa 
Industrial Growth As-
sociation and the Colton/
San Bernardino Regional 
Tertiary Treatment & Wa-
ter Reclamation Authority. 
He has been the secretary/
treasurer of the Inland Em-
pire division of the Califor-
nia League of Cities and 
a member of the league’s 
legislative task force. He 
was the co-chairman of 
the Inland Valley Develop-
ment Authority.

Suchil touts his suc-
cess in bringing Richard-
son’s Recreational Vehicle 
Center and the sales tax 
revenue from the sales of 
big-ticket items sold there 
to what had been the va-

cant K-Mart location in 
south Colton, the progress 
he has made in conjunc-
tion with the Union Pacific 
Railroad toward removing 
an obsolete and dangerous 

en years, and has striven to 
be answerable to residents 
who find themselves at 
odds with City Hall, while 
simultaneously seeking to 
bridge build in a way that 
will allow those residents 
distrustful of city workers 
and city officials, and city 
officials who have gotten 
off on the wrong foot with 
citizens, to come to some 
mutually beneficial solu-
tions.

Both Suchil and 
González have channeled 
through alliances they have 
each had over their time on 
the council, and each has 
now established support 
from residents or business 
interests that previously 
opposed each. Suchil once 
had supporters who now 
indicate they will stand 
with González in this year’s 
election. There are Colton 
residents who once praised 
González as forthright and 

understanding, someone 
who best exemplified the 
most service-oriented and 
sincere of the council’s 
members who now, none-
theless, say they will vote 
for Suchil. Similarly, some 
of those who once opposed 
Suchil now side with him 
over González in the up-
coming election.

Both González and 
Suchil have been criticized 
by Colton residents who 
say they have experienced 
shoddy service or treat-
ment from city employees, 
and that one or the other 
or both councilmen have 
been and remain more in-
terested in kowtowing to 
the city’s employees than 
making certain that mu-
nicipal services are pro-
vided to the city’s residents 
and taxpayers.

The Sentinel was ap-
proached by someone who 
said González had misused 

his authority as an elected 
official with influence at 
City Hall to have the city’s 
code enforcement division 
seize property he owned, 
and he alleged González 

cudgel against them to si-
lence them.

Word is that both Suchil 
and González are loading 
up to go negative in this 
year’s District 3 council 
race.

González is prepared to 
call into question Suchil’s 
strongest suit, that be-
ing his credentials as a 
law enforcement officer. 
González is arming him-
self with information to 
demonstrate that Suchil’s 
performance as a sheriff’s 
deputy was lackluster and 
filled with questionable 
acts and misjudgments, 
the Sentinel is informed. 
Suchil is confident that a 
side-by-side comparison 
of his accomplishments 
and performance on the 
council compared to that 
of González will redound 
to his reelection, those sup-
porting him say.

-Mark Gutglueck

moted by city officials is 
to convert the city’s his-
toric train depot into one 
modernized to handle 
large numbers of work-
ing commuters using the 
yet-to-be-fully-realized-
and-actuated regional 
rail system to travel daily 
to Los Angeles and other 
Southern California des-
tinations, and transform 
the downtown area into a 
series of high-rise apart-
ments to house individu-
als who travel most often 
not by car, but use public 
transportation. There is 
some debate as to wheth-
er these residents will be 
families or mostly un-

married individuals or 
couples without children. 
Though urban planners 
say these downtown den-
izens will not often use 
their own personal ve-
hicles, the city yet plans 
to make places for their 
cars, which will general-
ly be parked in structures 
as high as six and seven 
stories.

There has been sub-
stantial citizen resistance 
to this plan, but so far 
those proposing projects 
in keeping with this vi-
sion in Redlands have 
been warmly received by 
the city council, the plan-
ning commission, city 
administration and the 
city’s planning division.

Next week, on Tuesday 
April 12, the planning 
commission is to con-
sider a proposal by VPV 
State Street Village, LLC 
to redevelop 11.5 acres of 
the now mostly dormant 

Redlands Mall site with 
a mixed use project that 
includes residential and 
commercial uses within 
five new multi-tenant 
buildings. The project 
calls for demolishing ex-
isting on-site buildings 
and improvements; con-
structing five mixed-use 
buildings up to four sto-
ries high; building up to 
700 multifamily dwell-
ing units, i.e., apartments 
and condominiums, to 
include studio, one-bed-
room, two-bedroom, and 
three-bedroom, and live/
work units; construct-
ing an approximately 
6,000 square-foot rec-
reational amenity build-
ing including a pool and 
other private courtyards 
for residents; building up 
to 71,778 square-feet of 
commercial floor area on 
ground floors to include 
retail and restaurant 
uses, as well as a rooftop 

restaurant; construct-
ing up to 12,328 square 
feet of office space on 
upper floors; establish-
ing a pedestrian plaza 
totaling approximately 
22,742 square-feet on 
Third Street; construct-
ing a five-level above-
ground parking structure 
with 686 spaces; and 
constructing two subter-
ranean parking garages 
with 269 and 225 spaces. 
Included in the plans are 
public and private open 
space areas to involve 
landscaping, shade trees, 
street trees, and pedestri-
an improvements; and re-
lated site improvements 
to include sidewalks, 
driveways, landscape, 
lighting and street lights, 
storm drains, flood pre-
vention features, and 
public and private utility 
connections.

A cross section of 

bridge on Barton Road and 
the relocation of a trucking 
company formerly located 
on Barton Road to Agua 
Mansa Road.

González has a Ph.D. 
from the University of Cin-
cinnati and has 40 years 
experience as a music and 
history teacher. He is ef-
fective in drawing atten-
tion to himself, and other 
members and elements of 
the community. He writes 
the “City Talk” column for 
the Colton Courier, which 
features information about 
the individuals he chooses 
to honor with variously 
“Employee Spotlight” rec-
ognition or “Community 
Impact” awards, given, 
respectively, to Colton city 
workers and/or city volun-
teers or entrepreneurs he 
feels merit that recogni-
tion. This “feel good” ap-
proach has generated a fair 
amount of good will. He is 
also the founder/sponsor of 
the Colton Area Museum 
Day and the Colton Youth 
Leadership Program.

González is also the 
president for Historical 
Society of Colton and is 
often involved conduct-
ing workshops for young 
people involved in various 
undertakings.

As a councilman, has 
now served more than sev-

intended to swoop in and 
obtain the property for 
himself at a sharply dis-
counted rate. Others have 
told the Sentinel that Suchil 
has become vindictive 
about criticism leveled at 
him and his performance 
as a city councilman, and 
he has used the city’s code 
enforcement division as a 

Luis González
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PCL Construction, Inc. is solic-
iting Certified DBE/MBE/WBE/
SBE/SBRA/LSAF/HUB & OBE 
Subs & Suppliers to Bid: Oliver P. 
Roemer Water Filtration Facility 
Expansion Project (Design Build) 
for the West Valley Water District 
in Rialto, CA, bidding on May 13, 
2022 @ 5:00 PM (PT). PCL in-
tends to break up the requirements 
into smaller portions to encourage 
maximum participation, arrange 
time frames for contracts and es-
tablish delivery schedules, where 
the requirements permit, in a way 
that encourages and facilitates 
participation of DBE’s. Payment 
& Performance Bonds may be 
required & bonding assistance is 
available. Subcontractors and Sup-
pliers are encouraged to contact 
PCL for insurance requirements, 
equipment & materials, or if any 
other assistance is needed. For fur-
ther assistance & to request plans 
contact Lisa Plante at 480-763-2778 
or via email at LAPlante@pcl.
com. SWRCB, DWSRF, USEPA, 
WIFIA, funding requirements ap-
ply. This includes but not limited 
to: Davis-Bacon/Prevailing wages, 
Build America, Buy America 
Act (BABA) & AIS, EEO, Civil 
Rights Obligations, PLA, Fair 
Share Objectives, DIR Registration 
& CA License. PCL celebrates di-
versity and is proud to be an equal 
opportunity employer. Scopes 
needed: Earthwork, Paving, Sheet 
Pile, Earth Shoring, Demo, Con-
crete Supply, Rebar Subcontractor, 
Painting, HVAC, Pre-Engineered 
Metal Bldg, Pipe & Valve Supply. 
NAICS: 237110, 238120, 238220, 
238320, 238910, 238990, 327320, 
332311, 332911, 332996. Project De-
scription: The project will expand 
the water filtration facility capacity 
from 14.4 million gallons per day 
(MGD) to 21.6 MGD. The purpose 
of the project is to enable WVWD 
to expand the water filtration facil-
ity by 7.2 MGD to meet regional 
water demands, address water sup-
ply reliability, and support regional 
groundwater sustainability man-
agement efforts & consists of the 
following major elements: • New 
Influent Pump Station • New Filter 
Building with Laboratory, Offices, 
& Control Room • New Contact 
Adsorption Clarifier & Filtration 
Units by Trident • Replacement 
and capacity increase of the UV 
Disinfection Reactors by Trojan 
Swift, UV Recovery Pumps and 
Granular Activated Carbon (GAC) 
Influent Pumps • New Dissolved 
Air Flotation (DAF) systems to 
enhance solids thickening capac-
ity • New Effluent Pump Station • 
New 30” Treated Water Pipeline to 
Zone 5 Reservoir • Retaining Wall 
& Site Civil Improvements • Su-
pervisory Control & Data Acquisi-
tion System (SCADA) Upgrades • 
Landscape & Roadway Frontage 
Improvements • New Yard Piping 
• New Backup (Standby) Gen-
erator • Miscellaneous Rehabilita-
tion & Improvements Est. Value: 
$40M. The District has determined 
that the Notice to Proceed as soon 
as July 2022, with the Scheduled 
Acceptance Date to be no later than 
Summer 2024. 

Published in the San Ber-
nardino County Sentinel on April 
8, 2022.

 FBN20220002121 
The following person is doing busi-

ness as: FOUR SEASONS GETAWAY 
451 VICTORIA LN SUGARLOAF, 
CA 92386

OXANA L TEPPONE  40100 
PINE BENCH RD  OAK GLEN, CA 
92399 

[and]
DION  A  CUEVAS  40100 PINE 

BENCH RD  OAK GLEN, CA 92399 
Mailing Address:     40100 PINE 

BENCH RD  OAK GLEN, CA 92399
The business is conducted by: A 

MARRIED COUPLE   
The registrant commenced to trans-

act business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: JANU-
ARY 17, 2022

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

s/ OXANA L TEPPONE 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/08/2022
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I5199

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/18, 3/25, 4/1 & 
4/8, 2022.

AMENDED FICTITIOUS BUSI-
NESS NAME STATEMENT FILE 
NO-FBN20210012330

The following person(s) is(are) do-
ing business as: SKYLINK INFOSYS, 
MBA BIZ SOLUTIONS, 15091 KIT-
FOX LN, VICTORVILLE, CA 92394 
SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY

Mailing Address: 15091 KITFOX 
LN, VICTORVILLE, CA, 92394, MBA 
BAGGA ENTERPRISES LLC

Business is Conducted By: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY

Signed: BY SIGNING BELOW, 
I DECLARE THAT ALL INFOR-
MATION IN THIS STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, which 
he or she knows to be false, is guilty of 
a crime. (B&P Code 17913) I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon fil-
ing.

s/RAGHBIR BAGGA
This statement was filed with the 

County Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO 
on: 12/15/2021

I hereby certify that this is a correct 
copy of the original statement on file in 
my office.

Began Transacting Business: N/A
County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious business 

name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does not 
of itself authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see section 14400 et. Seq. Business 
& Professions Code).

12/24/2021, 12/31/2021, 1/7/2022, 
1/14/2022; 02/11/2022,

02/18/2022, 02/25/2022, 
03/04/2022; 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE OF 
DANIEL G. CISNEROS, JR., 
CASE NO. PROSB 2200376

To all heirs, beneficiaries, 
creditors, and contingent creditors 
of  DANIEL G. CISNEROS, JR, 
and persons who may be otherwise 
interested in the will or estate, or 
both: A petition has been filed by 
DELIA HERNANDEZ  in the Su-
perior Court of California, County 
of SAN BERNARDINO, request-
ing that DELIA HERNANDEZ be 
appointed personal representative  
to administer the estate of the de-
cedent.

The petition requests author-
ity to administer the estate under 
the Independent Administration of 
Estates Act. This authority will al-
low the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, how-
ever, the personal representative will 
be required to give notice to interest-
ed persons unless they have waived 
notice or consented to the proposed 
action. The independent administra-
tion authority will be granted unless 
an interested person files an objec-
tion to the petition and shows good 
cause why the court should not grant 
the authority.

The petition is set for hearing 
in Dept. No. S36 at SUPERIOR 
COURT OF CALIFORNIA, 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDI-
NO SAN BERNARDINO DIS-
TRICT – PROBATE DIVISION 
247 W. 3rd STREET SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92415-0212 on 
MAY 3, 2022 at 09:00 AM

Filed: MARCH 16, 2022
Aspen Jackson, Deputy
Court Clerk’s Office
San Bernardino County Supe-

rior Court
IF YOU OBJECT to the grant-

ing of the petition, you should appear 
at the hearing and state your objec-
tions or file written objections with 
the court before the hearing. Your 
appearance may be in person or by 
your attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR 
or a contingent creditor of the de-
ceased, you must file your claim 
with the court and mail a copy to the 

personal representative appointed 
by the court within the later of ei-
ther (1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in subdivision (b) of Section 58 of 
the California Probate Code, or (2) 
60 days from the date of mailing or 
personal delivery of the notice to you 
under Section 9052 of the California 
Probate Code.

YOU MAY EXAMINE the 
file kept by the court. If you are 
interested in the estate, you may re-
quest special notice of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Section 1250 of the 
California Probate Code.

Attorney for the Petitioner: 
HOWARD R. HAWKINS SBN 
100875 LAW OFFICES OF HOW-
ARD R. HAWKINS 2146 BO-
NITA AVENUE  LA VERNE, CA 
91750  Telephone: (909) 593-1388 
Fax: (909) 392-4554  law.hrh@ve-
rizon.net

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel on March 25, 
April 1 & April 8, 2022.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

 CASE NUMBER CIV SB 
2205209

TO  ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS: Petitioner:  JIEYING 
YU  filed with this court for a decree 
changing names as follows:

JIEYING YU       to      EILEEN 
JIEYING YU                     

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. 
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described above must file 
a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is timely 
filed, the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: May 2, 2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S-17 
The address of the court is
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino,
247 West Third Street, San Ber-

nardino, CA 92415,
San Bernardino District-Civil 

Division
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 

that a copy of this order be published 
in the San Bernardino County Sen-
tinel in San Bernardino County 
California, once a week for four suc-
cessive weeks prior to the date set for 
hearing of the petition.

Dated: 03/21/2022
John M. Pacheco
Judge of the Superior Court.
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on   3/25, 4/1, 6/8 
& 4/15, 2022.

FBN20220002407   
The following person is doing 

business as: MOUNTAIN SURF COM-
PANY  39031 WATERVIEW DR   BIG 
BEAR LAKE,CA  92315:  

THOMAS BRADLEY  39031 
WATERVIEW DR   BIG BEAR 
LAKE,CA  92315

                     [and]
JENNA BRADLEY      39031 WA-

TERVIEW DR   BIG BEAR LAKE,CA  
92315

Mailing Address:    P.O. BOX 
120821   BIG BEAR LAKE,CA  92315

The business is conducted by: A 
MARRIED COUPLE  

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above on:  
MARCH 1, 2022

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

s/ THOMAS BRADLEY 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/15/2022  
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 

of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on   3/25, 4/01, 4/08 & 
4/15, 2022.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME CASE

NUMBER CIVSB2200319
TO  ALL INTERESTED PER-

SONS: Petitioner:  DIRKE LAINE 
EDMOND filed with this court for 
a decree changing names as follows:

DIRKE LAINE EDMOND 
to DIRKE DURRETT LAINE 
EDMOND THE COURT OR-
DERS that all persons interested in 
this matter appear before this court 
at the hearing indicated below to 
show cause, if any, why the petition 
for change of name should not be 
granted. Any person objecting to the 
name changes described above must 
file a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is timely 
filed, the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 06/21/2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S17
The address of the court is Su-

perior Court of California, County 
of San Bernardino San Bernardino 
District-Civil Division 247 West 
Third Street, San Bernardino, 
CA 92415 IT IS FURTHER OR-
DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Dated: 01/26/2022
Judge of the Superior Court: 

JOHN M PACHECO
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022

NOTICE OF SALE OF REAL 
PROPERTY AT PRIVATE SALE 
CASE NO. PROPS 2100493

In the Superior Court of the 
State of California, for the County 
of San Bernardino: In the matter 
of the Estate of Elton A. Rayburn 
SR., aka ELTON RAYBURN aka 
ELTON ANTHONY RAYBURN 
aka ANTHONY RAYBURN, SR., 
Decedent

Notice is hereby given that 
the undersigned will sell at Private 
Sale, to the highest and best bid-
der, subject to confirmation of said 
Superior Court, on or after the 25th 
day of April, 2022, at 9:00 am in the 
office of the San Bernardino County 
Superior Court Department S35, 
247 West Third Street, San Ber-
nardino, California, 92415-0212, all 
of the right, title and interest of said 
decedent at the time of his death, in 
and all the certain real property, situ-
ated in the City of San Bernardino, 
County of San Bernardino, State of 
California, particularly described as 
Assessor’s Parcel No.0146-152-15. 
More commonly known as 1572 
Belle Street, San Barnardino, Cali-
fornia, 92404.

Term of sale are cash in law-
ful money of the United States on 
confirmation of sale, or part cash 
and balance upon such terms and 
conditions as are acceptable to the 
personal representative. Ten percent 
of amount bid to be desposited with 
bid. Bids or offers to be in writing 
and will be received at the office of 
the attorney for the personal rep-
resentatives at any time after first 
publication hereof and before date 
of sale.

Dated: March 16,2022
Angela Dietrich
Personal Representatives of the 

Estate
RICHARD G. ANDERSON, 

ESQ.
ANDERSON & LEBLANC, 

A.P.L.C.
1365 West Foothill Boulevard, 

Suite 2
Upland, CA 91786
(909) 949-2226 Published in the 

San Bernardino County Sentinel on 
03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 

FOR CHANGE OF NAME
 CASE NUMBER CIV SB 

2201618
TO  ALL INTERESTED 

PERSONS: Petitioner:  CHEN 
LIN,  on behalf of minors EMMA 
ZHANG and ANNIE ZHANG 
filed with this court for a decree 
changing names as follows:

EMMA ZHANG       to      
EMMA SHEN

                                [and]
ANNIE ZHANG       to      AN-

NIE SHEN 
THE COURT ORDERS that 

all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. 
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described above must file 
a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be 
granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant the 
petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: April 18, 2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S-17 
The address of the court is
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino,
247 West Third Street, San 

Bernardino, CA 92415,
San Bernardino District-Civil 

Division
IT IS FURTHER OR-

DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Dated: 02/14/2022
John M. Pacheco
Judge of the Superior Court.
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 
3/25 & 4/1, 2022.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

 CASE NUMBER CIV SB 
2202828

TO  ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS: Petitioner:  SAVAN-
NAH STARNES  filed with this 
court for a decree changing names 
as follows:

SAVANNAH RENEE 
STARNES       to      ASPEN RE-
NEE STARNES                     

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. 
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described above must file 
a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be 
granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant the 
petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: April 14, 2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S-17 
The address of the court is
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino,
247 West Third Street, San 

Bernardino, CA 92415,
San Bernardino District-Civil 

Division
IT IS FURTHER OR-

DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Dated: 03/01/2022
John M. Pacheco
Judge of the Superior Court.
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 
3/25 & 4/1, 2022.

FBN20220002009  
The following person is doing 

business as: INDEPENDENT PETRO-
LEUM 14264 VALLEY BOULE-
VARD    FONTANA, CA 92335: TRA-

CY J COFFMAN  3115 HEATHER 
DRIVE  FULLERTON, CA 92835 

The business is conducted by: AN 
INDIVIDUAL  

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above on: 
03/07/2007 

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

S/ TRACY J COFFMAN 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: MARCH 
1, 2022

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022.

FBN20220001529  
The following person is doing busi-

ness as: GOLD STANDARD EVENTS 
11100 4TH STREET  G301  RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91730: 

VISIONAIRE CONSULTING 
GROUP LLC  11100 4TH STREET  
G301  RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730

Mailing Address:     11100 4TH 
STREET  G301  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91730

The business is conducted by: A 
CORPORATION  registered with the 
State of California  202016011125 

The registrant commenced to trans-
act business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: February 
13, 2022

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

S/ JENNIFER JONES 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 02/18/2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I8296

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022.

FBN20220002028  
The following person is doing busi-

ness as: RP REAL ESTATE LLC 8280 
ASPEN AVE., STE 175   RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91730: 

RP  REAL ESTATE LLC  1382 
ELGIN WAY  CORONA, CA 92879 

The business is conducted by: A 
LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY  
registered with the State of California  
202200111463 

The registrant commenced to trans-
act business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: February 
7, 2022

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

S/ RAINER PEDRAZ 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/07/2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022.

FBN20220001769  
The following person is doing 

business as: TOO SWEET DESIGNS  
7154 DAYBREAK PL  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91701: 

ERIC LIU   7154 DAYBREAK PL  
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91701

  [and] 
KIMBERLY M ROMERO   7154 

DAYBREAK PL  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91701

The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP  

The registrants commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above on: 
May 3, 2021

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

S/ ERIC LIU 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/01/2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022.

FBN20220002054   
The following person is doing 

business as: MOO MOO COWS  6870 
ROVATO PLACE  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91701: 

BLUE WHALE LOGISTICS INC    
1826 W MOSSBERG AVE    WEST 
COVINA, CA  91790 

The business is conducted by: A 
CORPORATION  registered with the 
State of California as C4681738

The registrants commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

S/ YING GUAN 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/08/2022  
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022.

NOTICE OF HEARING
DECEDENT’S ESTATE OR 

TRUST
MARK HARLAN JACK-

SON
Case Number: PROSB2101053
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino, 247 
W. Third St., San Bernardino, CA 
92415, Justice Center

IN THE MATTER OF: 
MARK HARLAN JACKSON

This notice is required by law. 
You are not required to appear in 
court, but you may attend the hear-
ing and object or respond if you 
wish. If you do not respond or at-
tend the hearing, the court may act 
on the filing without you.

1. NOTICE is given that: WIL-
LIAM V. LANDECENA has filed 
a PETITION TO ESTABLISH 
FACT, TIME, AND PLACE OF 
DEATH OF MARK HARLAN 
JACKSON

2. A HEARING on the mat-
ter described in 1 will be held as 
follows:

Hearing Date
Date: 07/14/2022, Time: 9:00 

A.M., Dept. S35.
NOTICE
If the filing described in 1 is a 

report of the status of a decedent’s 
estate administration made under 
Probate Code Section 12200, YOU 
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Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices
HAVE THE RIGHT TO PETI-
TION FOR AN ACCOUNTING 
UNDER SECTION 10950 OF 
THE PROBATE CODE.

Requests for Ac-commoda-
tions

Assistive listening systems, 
computer-assisted real-time cap-
tioning, or sign language inter-
preter services are available if you 
ask at least five days before the 
hearing. Contact the clerk’s office 
or go to www.courts.ca.gov/forms 
for Request for Accommoda-tions 
by Persons With Disa-bilties and 
Response (form MC-410). (Civil 
Code section 54.8.)

J BENJAMIN SELTERS III
(SBN 082786)
SELTERS & SELTERS
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
399 W MISSION BLVD #K
POMONA CA 91766
TELEPHONE NO.: (909) 622-

2507
FAX NO.: (909) 622-0545
CN984774 JACKSON Mar 

11,18,25, Apr 1, 2022

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME CASE

NUMBER CIV SB 2200161
TO  ALL INTERESTED 

PERSONS: Petitioner:  Carlos 
Eduardo Sarmiento filed with this 
court for a decree changing names 
as follows:

Carlos Eduardo Sarmiento to 
Antonio Balcazar THE COURT 
ORDERS that all persons interest-
ed in this matter appear before this 
court at the hearing indicated below 
to show cause, if any, why the peti-
tion for change of name should not 
be granted. Any person objecting to 
the name changes described above 
must file a written objection that in-
cludes the reasons for the objection 
at least two court days before the 
matter is scheduled to be heard and 
must appear at the hearing to show 
cause why the petition should not 
be granted. If no written objection 
is timely filed, the court may grant 
the petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 04/08/2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: 516
The address of the court is Su-

perior Court of California,County 
of San Bernardino, 247 West Third 
Street, San Bernardino, CA 92415

IT IS FURTHER OR-
DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the  San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Dated: 02/25/2022
Judge of the Superior Court: 

John M. Pacheco
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on 03/11/2022, 
03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022

AMENDED FICTITIOUS BUSI-
NESS NAME

STATEMENT FILE NO-
FBN20220000641

The following person(s) is(are) 
doing business as: OUTSTANDING 
CONSULTING SERVICES, 8561 
FOOTHIL BLVD SPC 106, RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91730

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
Mailing Address: , TAMMO 

WILKENS, 8651 FOOTHILL BLVD 
SPC 106, RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730 Business is Conducted By: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

Signed: BY SIGNING BELOW, 
I DECLARE THAT ALL INFOR-
MATION IN THIS STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, which 
he or she knows to be false, is guilty of 
a crime. (B&P Code 17913) I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon fil-
ing.

s/TAMMO WILKENS
This statement was filed with the 

County Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO 
on: 01/31/2022

I hereby certify that this is a correct 
copy of the original statement on file in 
my office.

Began Transacting Business: 
01/02/2022

County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious business 

name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does not 
of itself authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see section 14400 et. Seq. Business 

& Professions Code).
02/04/2022, 02/11/2022, 

02/18/2022, 02/25/2022; 03/11/2022, 
03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE OF 
LAURA DENISE LOCKETT aka 
LAURA D. LOCKETT aka LAU-
RA LOCKETT

Case No. PROSB2200363
To all heirs, beneficiaries, 

creditors, con-tingent creditors, and 
persons who may other-wise be in-
terested in the will or estate, or both, 
of LAURA DENISE LOCKETT 
aka LAURA D. LOCKETT aka 
LAURA LOCKETT

A PETITION FOR PROBATE 
has been filed by Christopher Mi-
chael Lockett in the Superior Court 
of California, County of SAN BER-
NARDINO.

THE PETITION FOR PRO-
BATE requests that Christopher 
Michael Lockett be appointed as 
personal representative to adminis-
ter the estate of the decedent.

THE PETITION requests au-
thority to administer the estate un-
der the Independent Administration 
of Estates Act. (This authority will 
allow the personal rep-resentative to 
take many actions without obtaining 
court approval. Before taking cer-
tain very im-portant actions, how-
ever, the personal representa-tive 
will be required to give notice to 
interested persons unless they have 
waived notice or consented to the 
pro-posed action.) The in-dependent 
administration authority will be 
granted unless an inter-ested person 
files an objection to the petition and 
shows good cause why the court 
should not grant the authority.

A HEARING on the petition 
will be held on April 18, 2022 at 9:00 
AM in Dept. No. S35 located at 247 
W. Third St., San Bernardino, CA 
92415.

IF YOU OBJECT to the grant-
ing of the petition, you should appear 
at the hearing and state your objec-
tions or file written objections with 
the court before the hearing. Your 
appearance may be in person or by 
your attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR 
or a contingent creditor of the dece-
dent, you must file your claim with 
the court and mail a copy to the 
personal representative appointed 
by the court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date of first 
issuance of letters to a general per-
sonal representative, as defined in 
section 58(b) of the California Pro-
bate Code, or (2) 60 days from the 
date of mailing or personal delivery 
to you of a notice under section 9052 
of the California Probate Code.

Other California statutes and le-
gal au-thority may affect your rights 
as a creditor. You may want to con-
sult with an attorney knowledgeable 
in California law.

YOU MAY EXAM-INE the 
file kept by the court. If you are a 
person interested in the estate, you 
may file with the court a Request for 
Special Notice (form DE-154) of the 
filing of an inventory and appraisal 
of estate assets or of any petition or 
account as provided in Probate Code 
section 1250. A Request for Special 
Notice form is available from the 
court clerk.

Attorney for petitioner:
JAMES L LEESTMA ESQ
SBN 207311
LAW OFFICE OF
JAMES LAMBERT LEEST-

MA
7301 TOPANGA CYN BL
STE 202
CANOGA PARK CA 91303
CN985396 LOCKETT Mar 18, 

25,  Apr 1, 2022

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE 
OF: WANDA PAT SAWYER    
CASE NO. PROSB2200341    
To all heirs, beneficiaries, credi-
tors, contingent creditors, and 
persons who may otherwise be 
interested in the will or estate, or 
both of WANDA PAT SAWYER 
A PETITION FOR PROBATE 
has been filed by ALEXANDER 
EDWARD PANATTONI     in 
the Superior Court of California, 
County of SAN BERNARDINO. 
THE PETITION FOR PROBATE 
requests that ALEXANDER ED-
WARD PANATTONI     be appoint-
ed as personal representatives to ad-
minister the estate of the decedent.

THE PETITION requests au-
thority to administer the estate un-

der the Independent Administration 
of Estates Act. (This authority will 
allow the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal representa-
tive will be required to give notice 
to interested persons unless they 
have waived notice or consented 
to the proposed action.) The inde-
pendent administration authority 
will be granted unless an interested 
person files an objection to the peti-
tion and shows good cause why the 
court should not grant the authority. 
A hearing on the petition will 
be held in Dept. No. S-35 at 9:00 
a.m. on APRIL 14, 2022 at Supe-
rior Court of California, County 
of San Bernardino, 247 West 
Third Street, San Bernardino, CA 
92415, San Bernardino District. 
IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of 
the petition, you should appear at the 
hearing and state your objections or 
file written objections with the court 
before the hearing. Your appearance 
may be in person or by your attorney. 
IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a 
contingent creditor of the decedent, 
you must file your claim with the 
court and mail a copy to the per-
sonal representative appointed by 
the court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in section 58(b) of the California 
Probate Code, or (2) 60 days from 
the date of mailing or personal deliv-
ery to you of a notice under Section 
9052 of the California Probate Code. 
Other California statutes and 
legal authority may affect your 
rights as a creditor. You may 
want to consult with an attorney 
knowledgeable in California law. 
YOU MAY EXAMINE the file 
kept by the court. If you are a person 
interested in the estate, you may file 
with the court a Request for Special 
Notice (form DE-154) of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Probate Code section 
1250. A Request for Special Notice 
form is available from the court clerk. 
Attorney for the Petitioner: MI-
CHAEL C. MADDUX, ESQ. 
1894 COMMERCENT-
ER WEST, SUITE 108 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92408 
Telephone No: (909) 890-2350 
Fax No: (909) 890-0106 
Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on March 18, 25 & 
April 1, 2022.

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE OF 
GERALDINE HATCH, CASE 
NO. PROSB 2200301

To all heirs, beneficiaries, 
creditors, and contingent creditors 
of GERALDINE HATCH, and 
persons who may be otherwise in-
terested in the will or estate, or both: 
A petition has been filed by ANITA 
R. HANSON  in the Superior Court 
of California, County of SAN 
BERNARDINO, requesting that 
ANITA R. HANSON be appointed 
personal representative  to adminis-
ter the estate of the decedent.

The petition requests that the 
decedent’s will and codicils, if any, 
be admitted to probate. The will and 
any codicils are available for exami-
nation in the file kept by the court.

The petition requests author-
ity to administer the estate under 
the Independent Administration of 
Estates Act. This authority will al-
low the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal representa-
tive will be required to give notice to 
interested persons unless they have 
waived notice or consented to the 
proposed action. The independent 
administration authority will be 
granted unless an interested person 
files an objection to the petition and 
shows good cause why the court 
should not grant the authority.

The petition is set for hearing 
in Dept. No. S35 at SUPERIOR 
COURT OF CALIFORNIA, 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDI-
NO SAN BERNARDINO DIS-
TRICT – PROBATE DIVISION 
247 W. 3rd STREET SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92415-0212 on 
APRIL 21, 2022 at 09:00 AM

IF YOU OBJECT to the grant-
ing of the petition, you should ap-
pear at the hearing and state your 
objections or file written objections 

with the court before the hearing. 
Your appearance may be in person 
or by your attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR 
or a contingent creditor of the de-
ceased, you must file your claim 
with the court and mail a copy to the 
personal representative appointed 
by the court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in subdivision (b) of Section 58 of 
the California Probate Code, or (2) 
60 days from the date of mailing or 
personal delivery of the notice to 
you under Section 9052 of the Cali-
fornia Probate Code.

YOU MAY EXAMINE the 
file kept by the court. If you are 
interested in the estate, you may re-
quest special notice of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Section 1250 of the 
California Probate Code.

Attorney for the Petitioner: 
HOWARD R. HAWKINS SBN 
100875 LAW OFFICES OF HOW-
ARD R. HAWKINS 2146 BO-
NITA AVENUE  LA VERNE, CA 
91750  Telephone: (909) 593-1388 
Fax: (909) 392-4554  law.hrh@ve-
rizon.net

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel on  March 18, 
25 & April 1, 2022.

FBN FBN20220002121 
The following person is doing busi-

ness as: FOUR SEASONS GETAWAY 
451 VICTORIA LN SUGARLOAF, 
CA 92386

OXANA L TEPPONE  40100 
PINE BENCH RD  OAK GLEN, CA 
92399 

[and]
DION  A  CUEVAS  40100 PINE 

BENCH RD  OAK GLEN, CA 92399 
Mailing Address:     40100 PINE 

BENCH RD  OAK GLEN, CA 92399
The business is conducted by: A 

MARRIED COUPLE   
The registrant commenced to trans-

act business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: JANU-
ARY 17, 2022

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

s/ OXANA L TEPPONE 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/08/2022
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I5199

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/18, 3/25, 4/1 & 
4/8, 2022.

AMENDED FICTITIOUS BUSI-
NESS NAME STATEMENT FILE 
NO-FBN20210012330

The following person(s) is(are) do-
ing business as: SKYLINK INFOSYS, 
MBA BIZ SOLUTIONS, 15091 KIT-
FOX LN, VICTORVILLE, CA 92394 
SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY

Mailing Address: 15091 KITFOX 
LN, VICTORVILLE, CA, 92394, MBA 
BAGGA ENTERPRISES LLC

Business is Conducted By: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY

Signed: BY SIGNING BELOW, 
I DECLARE THAT ALL INFOR-
MATION IN THIS STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, which 
he or she knows to be false, is guilty of 
a crime. (B&P Code 17913) I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon fil-
ing.

s/RAGHBIR BAGGA
This statement was filed with the 

County Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO 
on: 12/15/2021

I hereby certify that this is a correct 
copy of the original statement on file in 
my office.

Began Transacting Business: N/A
County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious business 

name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does not 
of itself authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see section 14400 et. Seq. Business 
& Professions Code).

12/24/2021, 12/31/2021, 1/7/2022, 
1/14/2022; 02/11/2022,

02/18/2022, 02/25/2022, 
03/04/2022; 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE OF 
DANIEL G. CISNEROS, JR., 
CASE NO. PROSB 2200376

To all heirs, beneficiaries, 
creditors, and contingent creditors 
of  DANIEL G. CISNEROS, JR, 
and persons who may be otherwise 
interested in the will or estate, or 
both: A petition has been filed by 
DELIA HERNANDEZ  in the Su-
perior Court of California, County 
of SAN BERNARDINO, request-
ing that DELIA HERNANDEZ be 
appointed personal representative  
to administer the estate of the de-
cedent.

The petition requests author-
ity to administer the estate under 
the Independent Administration of 
Estates Act. This authority will al-
low the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, how-
ever, the personal representative will 
be required to give notice to interest-
ed persons unless they have waived 
notice or consented to the proposed 
action. The independent administra-
tion authority will be granted unless 
an interested person files an objec-
tion to the petition and shows good 
cause why the court should not grant 
the authority.

The petition is set for hearing 
in Dept. No. S36 at SUPERIOR 
COURT OF CALIFORNIA, 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDI-
NO SAN BERNARDINO DIS-
TRICT – PROBATE DIVISION 
247 W. 3rd STREET SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92415-0212 on 
MAY 3, 2022 at 09:00 AM

Filed: MARCH 16, 2022
Aspen Jackson, Deputy
Court Clerk’s Office
San Bernardino County Supe-

rior Court
IF YOU OBJECT to the grant-

ing of the petition, you should appear 
at the hearing and state your objec-
tions or file written objections with 
the court before the hearing. Your 
appearance may be in person or by 
your attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR 
or a contingent creditor of the de-
ceased, you must file your claim 
with the court and mail a copy to the 
personal representative appointed 
by the court within the later of ei-
ther (1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in subdivision (b) of Section 58 of 
the California Probate Code, or (2) 
60 days from the date of mailing or 
personal delivery of the notice to you 
under Section 9052 of the California 
Probate Code.

YOU MAY EXAMINE the 
file kept by the court. If you are 
interested in the estate, you may re-
quest special notice of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Section 1250 of the 
California Probate Code.

Attorney for the Petitioner: 
HOWARD R. HAWKINS SBN 
100875 LAW OFFICES OF HOW-
ARD R. HAWKINS 2146 BO-
NITA AVENUE  LA VERNE, CA 
91750  Telephone: (909) 593-1388 
Fax: (909) 392-4554  law.hrh@ve-
rizon.net

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel on March 25, 
April 1 & April 8, 2022.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

 CASE NUMBER CIV SB 
2205209

TO  ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS: Petitioner:  JIEYING 
YU  filed with this court for a decree 
changing names as follows:

JIEYING YU       to      EILEEN 
JIEYING YU                     

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. 
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described above must file 
a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 

why the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is timely 
filed, the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: May 2, 2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S-17 
The address of the court is
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino,
247 West Third Street, San Ber-

nardino, CA 92415,
San Bernardino District-Civil 

Division
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 

that a copy of this order be published 
in the San Bernardino County Sen-
tinel in San Bernardino County 
California, once a week for four suc-
cessive weeks prior to the date set for 
hearing of the petition.

Dated: 03/21/2022
John M. Pacheco
Judge of the Superior Court.
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on   3/25, 4/1, 6/8 
& 4/15, 2022.

FBN20220002407   
The following person is doing 

business as: MOUNTAIN SURF COM-
PANY  39031 WATERVIEW DR   BIG 
BEAR LAKE,CA  92315:  

THOMAS BRADLEY  39031 
WATERVIEW DR   BIG BEAR 
LAKE,CA  92315

                     [and]
JENNA BRADLEY      39031 WA-

TERVIEW DR   BIG BEAR LAKE,CA  
92315

Mailing Address:    P.O. BOX 
120821   BIG BEAR LAKE,CA  92315

The business is conducted by: A 
MARRIED COUPLE  

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above on:  
MARCH 1, 2022

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

s/ THOMAS BRADLEY 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/15/2022  
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on   3/25, 4/01, 4/08 & 
4/15, 2022.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME CASE

NUMBER CIVSB2200319
TO  ALL INTERESTED PER-

SONS: Petitioner:  DIRKE LAINE 
EDMOND filed with this court for 
a decree changing names as follows:

DIRKE LAINE EDMOND 
to DIRKE DURRETT LAINE 
EDMOND THE COURT OR-
DERS that all persons interested in 
this matter appear before this court 
at the hearing indicated below to 
show cause, if any, why the petition 
for change of name should not be 
granted. Any person objecting to the 
name changes described above must 
file a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is timely 
filed, the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 06/21/2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S17
The address of the court is Su-

perior Court of California, County 
of San Bernardino San Bernardino 
District-Civil Division 247 West 
Third Street, San Bernardino, 
CA 92415 IT IS FURTHER OR-
DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Dated: 01/26/2022
Judge of the Superior Court: 

JOHN M PACHECO
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on 03/25/2022, 

04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022

NOTICE OF SALE OF REAL 
PROPERTY AT PRIVATE SALE 
CASE NO. PROPS 2100493

In the Superior Court of the 
State of California, for the County 
of San Bernardino: In the matter 
of the Estate of Elton A. Rayburn 
SR., aka ELTON RAYBURN aka 
ELTON ANTHONY RAYBURN 
aka ANTHONY RAYBURN, SR., 
Decedent

Notice is hereby given that 
the undersigned will sell at Private 
Sale, to the highest and best bid-
der, subject to confirmation of said 
Superior Court, on or after the 25th 
day of April, 2022, at 9:00 am in the 
office of the San Bernardino County 
Superior Court Department S35, 
247 West Third Street, San Ber-
nardino, California, 92415-0212, all 
of the right, title and interest of said 
decedent at the time of his death, in 
and all the certain real property, situ-
ated in the City of San Bernardino, 
County of San Bernardino, State of 
California, particularly described as 
Assessor’s Parcel No.0146-152-15. 
More commonly known as 1572 
Belle Street, San Barnardino, Cali-
fornia, 92404.

Term of sale are cash in law-
ful money of the United States on 
confirmation of sale, or part cash 
and balance upon such terms and 
conditions as are acceptable to the 
personal representative. Ten percent 
of amount bid to be desposited with 
bid. Bids or offers to be in writing 
and will be received at the office of 
the attorney for the personal rep-
resentatives at any time after first 
publication hereof and before date 
of sale.

Dated: March 16,2022
Angela Dietrich
Personal Representatives of the 

Estate
RICHARD G. ANDERSON, 

ESQ.
ANDERSON & LEBLANC, 

A.P.L.C.
1365 West Foothill Boulevard, 

Suite 2
Upland, CA 91786
(909) 949-2226 Published in the 

San Bernardino County Sentinel on 
03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022

FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME
STATEMENT FILE NO-

FBN20220002761
The following person(s) is(are) do-

ing business as: LEVEL UP REALTY 
GROUP, 10390 COMMERCE CEN-
TER DRIVE, SUITE 250,

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
Mailing Address: JORGE J 

BARAJAS 10390 COMMERCE CEN-
TER DRIVE, SUITE 250, RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA,CA 91730

Business is Conducted By: AN 
INDIVIDUAL Signed: BY SIGNING 
BELOW, I DECLARE THAT ALL 
INFORMATION IN THIS STATE-
MENT IS TRUE AND CORRECT. A 
registrant who declares as true informa-
tion, which he or she knows to be false, 
is guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 17913) 
I am also aware that all information on 
this statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/JORGE A BARAJAS, OWNER/
REALTOR This statement was filed 
with the County Clerk of SAN BER-
NARDINO on: 03/30/2022

I hereby certify that this is a correct 
copy of the original statement on file in 
my office.

Began Transacting Business: 
03/16/20222

County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious business 

name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does not 
of itself authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see section 14400 et. Seq. Business 
& Professions Code).

04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME CASE

NUMBER CIVSB2204630
TO  ALL INTERESTED 

PERSONS: Petitioner:  Anthony 
Keao Alani filed with this court for 
a decree changing names as follows:

Anthony Keao Alani to Aizek 
Xyniir THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. 
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described above must file 
a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
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scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is timely 
filed, the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 05/02/2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S16
The address of the court is Su-

perior Court of California, County 
of San Bernardino San Bernardino 
District-Civil Division 247 West 
Third Street, San Bernardino, 
CA 92415 IT IS FURTHER OR-
DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the  San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Dated: 03/17/2022
Judge of the Superior Court: 

John M. Pacheco
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on 4/1/2022, 
4/8/2022, 4/15/2022, 4/22/2022

SUMMONS
(CITACION JUDICIAL)
CASE NUMBER (Numero del 

Caso): 20STCV49727
NOTICE TO DEFENDANT:
(AVISO AL DEMANDADO):
RODRIGO FRANCISCO 

MANUEL
YOU ARE BEING SUED BY 

PLAINTIFF:
(LO ESTÁ DEMANDANDO 

EL DEMANDANTE):
MACK GOLDSBURY and 

JANET GOLDSBURY
NOTICE! You have been sued. 

The court may decide against you 
without your being heard unless you 
respond within 30 days. Read the 
information below.

You have 30 CALENDAR 
DAYS after this summons and legal 
papers are served on you to file a a 
written response at this court and 
have a copy served on the plaintiff. 
A letter or phone call will not protect 
you. Your written response must be 
in proper legal form if you want the 
court to hear your case. There may 
be a court form that you can use for 
your response. You can find these 
court forms and more information 
at the California Courts Online 
Self-Help Center (www.courtinfo.
ca.gov/selfhelp), your county law li-
brary, or the courthouse nearest you. 
If you cannot pay the filing fee, ask 
the court clerk for a fee waiver form. 
If you do not file your response on 
time, you may lose the case by de-
fault, and your wages, money, and 
property may be taken without fur-
ther warning from the court.

There are other legal require-
ments. You may want to call an 
attorney right away. If you do not 
know any attorney, you may want 
to call an attorney referral service. 
If you cannot afford an attorney, 
you may be eligible for free legal 
services from a nonprofit legal ser-
vices program. You can locate these 
nonprofit groups at the California 
Legal Services Web site (www.
lawhelpcalifornia.org), the Califor-
nia Courts Online Self-Help Center 
(www.courtinfoca.gov/selfhelp), 
or by contacting your local court or 
county bar association. NOTE: The 
court has a statutory lien for waived 
fees and costs on any settlement or 
arbitration award of $10,000 or more 
in a civil case. The court’s lien must 
be paid before the court will dismiss 
the case.

AVISO! Lo han demandado. 
Si no responde dentro de 30 dias, la 
corte puede decidir en su contra sin 
escuchar su version. Lea la informa-
cion a continuacion.

Tiene 30 DIAS DE CALEN-
DARIO despues de que le entreg-
uen esta citacion y papales legales 
para presentar una respuesta por 
escrito en esta corte y hacer que se 
entregue una copia al demandante. 
Una carta o una llamada telefonica 
no lo protegen. Su respuesta por es-
crito tiene que estar en formalo legal 
correcto si desea que procesan su 
caso en la corte. Es posible que haya 
un formulario que usted puede usar 
para su respuesta. Puede encontrar 
estos formularios de la corte y mas 
informacion en el Centro de Ayuda 
de las Cortes de California (www.
sucorte.ca.gov), en la biblioteca de 
leyes de su condado o en la corte 
que la quede mas cerca. Si no puede 
pagar la cuota de presentacion, pida 
al secretario de la crote que le de un 
formulario de exencion de pago de 
cuotas. Si no presenta su respuesta 
a tiempo, puede perder el caso por 

Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices
incumplimiento y la corte le podra 
quitar su sueldo, dinero y bienes sin 
mas advertencia.

Hay otros requisitos legales. Es 
recomendable que llame a un abo-
gado immediatamente. Si no conoce 
a un abogado, puede llamar a un ser-
vicio de remision a abogados. Si no 
puede pagar a un abogado, es posible 
que cumpla con los requisitos para 
obtener servicios legales gratuitos de 
un programa de servicios legales sin 
fines de lucro. Puede encontrar estos 
grupos sin fines de lucro en el sitio 
web de California Legal Services, 
(www.lawhelpcalifornia.org), en el 
Centro de Ayuda de las Cortes de 
California, (www.sucorte.ca.gov) o 
poniendose en contacto con la corte 
o el colegio de abogados locales. 
AVISO: Por ley, la corte tiene dere-
cho a reclamar las cuotas y los costos 
exentos por imponer un gravamen 
sobre cualquier recuperacion de 
$10,000 o mas de valor recibida me-
diante un acuerdo o una concesion 
de arbitraje en un caso de derecho 
civil. Tiene que pagar el gravamen 
de la corte antes de que la corte pu-
eda desechar el caso.

The name and address of the 
court is:

(El nombre y direccion de la 
corte es):

Los Angeles Superior Court
111 N. Hill Street
Los Angeles 90012
The name, address, and tele-

phone number of the plaintiff’s 
attorney, or plaintiff without an at-
torney, is:

(El nombre, la direccion y el 
numero de telefono del abogado del 
demandante, o del demandante que 
no tiene abogado, es):

J. Derek Pakiz, Esq. (SBN 
140605)

THE REEVES LAW GROUP
200 W. Santa Ana Blvd., Suite 

600
Santa Ana, CA 92701
800-644-8000
877-491-7860
Date: December 30, 2020
Sherri R. Carter, Clerk
By: /s/ R. CLIFTON, Deputy
Published in the San Ber-

nardino Sentinel on 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 04/22/2022

STATEMENT OF DAM-
AGES

(Personal Injury or Wrongful 
Death)

To: RODRIGO FRANCISCO 
MANUEL

Plaintiff: MACK GOLDS-
BURY seeks damages in the above-
entitled action,

as follows:
1. General damages
a. Pain, suffering, and inconve-

nience $0
b. Emotional distress $0 c. Loss 

of consortium $0
d. Loss of society and com-

panionship (wrongful death actions 
only) $20,000,000

e. Other (specify) $0
f. Other (specify) $0
g. Continued on Attachment 

1.g.
2. Special damages
a. Medical expenses (to date) $0
b. Future medical expenses 

(present value) $0
c. Loss of earnings (to date) $0
d. Loss of future earning capac-

ity $0
e. Property damage $0
f. Funeral expenses (wrongful 

death actions only) $ According to 
Proof

g. Future contributions (present 
value) (wrongful death actions only) 
$ According to Proof

h. Value of personal service, 
advice, or training (wrongful death 
actions only) $ According to Proof

i. Other (specify) $0
j. Other (specify) $0
k. Continued on Attachment 

2.k.
3. Punitive damages. Plaintiff 

reserves the right to seek punitive 
damages in the amount of (specify) 
when pursuing a judgment in the suit 
filed against you. $0

/s/ Marc B. Thompson, Esq. 
(SBN 229842)

SIGNATURE OF PLAIN-
TIFF OR ATTORNEY FOR 
PLAINTIFF

San Bernardino County Sen-
tinel on 04/,01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022

STATEMENT OF DAM-
AGES

(Personal Injury or Wrongful 
Death)

To:RODRIGO FRANCISCO 

MANUEL
Plaintiff: JANET GOLDS-

BURY seeks damages in the above-
entitled action,

as follows:
1. General damages
a. Pain, suffering, and inconve-

nience $0
b. Emotional distress $0 
c. Loss of consortium $0
d. Loss of society and com-

panionship (wrongful death actions 
only) $20,000,000

e. Other (specify) $0
f. Other (specify) $0
g. Continued on Attachment 

1.g.
2. Special damages
a. Medical expenses (to date) $0
b. Future medical expenses 

(present value) $0
c. Loss of earnings (to date) $0
d. Loss of future earning capac-

ity $0
e. Property damage $0
f. Funeral expenses (wrongful 

death actions only) $ According to 
Proof

g. Future contributions (present 
value) (wrongful death actions only) 
$ According to Proof

h. Value of personal service, 
advice, or training (wrongful death 
actions

only) $ According to Proof
i. Other (specify) $0 j. Other 

(specify) $0
k. Continued on Attachment 

2.k.
3. Punitive damages. Plaintiff 

reserves the right to seek punitive
damages in the amount of 

(specify) when pursuing a judgment 
in the

suit filed against you. $0
/s/ Marc B. Thompson, Esq. 

(SBN 229842)
SIGNATURE OF PLAIN-

TIFF OR ATTORNEY FOR 
PLAINTIFF

San Bernardino County Sen-
tinel on 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE 
OF: THERESA MARKOWSKI     
CASE NO. PROSB2200401       
To all heirs, beneficiaries, creditors, 
contingent creditors, and persons 
who may otherwise be interested in 
the will or estate, or both of  THE-
RESA MARKOWSKI  has been 
filed by JANE LaFOUNTAIN   in 
the Superior Court of California, 
County of SAN BERNARDINO. 
THE PETITION FOR PRO-
BATE requests that JANE La-
FOUNTAIN be appointed as 
personal representative to admin-
ister the estate of the decedent. 
THE PETITION requests author-
ity to administer the estate under 
the Independent Administration of 
Estates Act. (This authority will al-
low the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal representa-
tive will be required to give notice 
to interested persons unless they 
have waived notice or consented 
to the proposed action.) The inde-
pendent administration authority 
will be granted unless an interested 
person files an objection to the peti-
tion and shows good cause why the 
court should not grant the authority. 
A hearing on the petition will be held 
MAY 3, 2022 at 9:00 a.m. in Dept. 
No. S35 at Superior Court of Califor-
nia, County of San Bernardino, 247 
West Third Street, San Bernardino, 
CA 92415, San Bernardino District.

Filed: March 21, 2022
Rebecca Hernan-

dez, Deputy Court Clerk  
IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of 
the petition, you should appear at the 
hearing and state your objections or 
file written objections with the court 
before the hearing. Your appearance 
may be in person or by your attorney. 
IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a 
contingent creditor of the decedent, 
you must file your claim with the 
court and mail a copy to the per-
sonal representative appointed by 
the court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in section 58(b) of the California 
Probate Code, or (2) 60 days from 
the date of mailing or personal deliv-
ery to you of a notice under Section 
9052 of the California Probate Code. 
Other California statutes and 
legal authority may affect your 

rights as a creditor. You may 
want to consult with an attorney 
knowledgeable in California law. 
YOU MAY EXAMINE the file 
kept by the court. If you are a person 
interested in the estate, you may file 
with the court a Request for Special 
Notice (form DE-154) of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Probate Code section 
1250. A Request for Special Notice 
form is available from the court clerk. 
Filed: March 21, 2022 
Attorney for Jane LaFountain: 
R. SAM PRICE SBN 208603 
PRICE LAW FIRM, APC 
300 E STATE STREET SUITE 620 
REDLANDS, CA 92373 
(909) 475 8800 
s a m @ p r i c e l a w f i r m . c o m 
Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  April 8, 15 & 
22, 2022. 

NOTICE OF PETITION TO 
ADMINISTER ESTATE OF: 
DAVID JOHN MITCHELL 

NO. PROSB 2200063 
To all heirs, beneficiaries, creditors, 
contingent creditors, and persons 
who may otherwise be interested in 
the will or estate, or both of DAVID 
JOHN MITCHELL

A PETITION FOR PROBATE 
has been filed by NICOLE CRUZ  
in the Superior Court of California, 
County of SAN BERNARDINO. 
THE PETITION FOR PROBATE 
requests that NICOLE CRUZ  be ap-
pointed as personal representative to 
administer the estate of the decedent. 
THE PETITION requests author-
ity to administer the estate under 
the Independent Administration of 
Estates Act. (This authority will al-
low the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal representa-
tive will be required to give notice 
to interested persons unless they 
have waived notice or consented 
to the proposed action.) The inde-
pendent administration authority 
will be granted unless an interested 
person files an objection to the peti-
tion and shows good cause why the 
court should not grant the authority. 
A hearing on the petition will be held 
in Dept. No. S36 at 9 a.m. on MAY 
4, 2022 at Superior Court of Califor-
nia, County of San Bernardino, 247 
West Third Street, San Bernardino, 
CA 92415, San Bernardino District. 
IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of 
the petition, you should appear at the 
hearing and state your objections or 
file written objections with the court 
before the hearing. Your appearance 
may be in person or by your attorney. 
IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a 
contingent creditor of the decedent, 
you must file your claim with the 
court and mail a copy to the per-
sonal representative appointed by 
the court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in section 58(b) of the California 
Probate Code, or (2) 60 days from 
the date of mailing or personal deliv-
ery to you of a notice under Section 
9052 of the California Probate Code. 
Other California statutes and 
legal authority may affect your 
rights as a creditor. You may 
want to consult with an attorney 
knowledgeable in California law. 
YOU MAY EXAMINE the file 
kept by the court. If you are a person 
interested in the estate, you may file 
with the court a Request for Special 
Notice (form DE-154) of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Probate Code section 
1250. A Request for Special Notice 
form is available from the court clerk. 
Filed: APRIL 1, 2021 
Cesar Marin, Court Deputy Clerk 
Attorney for Nicole Cruz: 
Jennifer Daniel 
220 Nordina St. 
Redlands, CA 92373 
Telephone No: (909) 792-
9244 Fax No: (909) 235-4733 
Email address: team@lawof-
f i c e o f j e n n i f e r d a n i e l . c o m 
Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel April 8, 15, 22 & 
29, 2022. 

NOTICE OF PETITION 
TO ADMINISTER ESTATE 
OF: VELIA DELGADO     
CASE NO. PROSB2200410     

To all heirs, beneficiaries, credi-
tors, contingent creditors, and 
persons who may otherwise be 
interested in the will or estate, 
or both of VELIA DELGADO  
A PETITION FOR PROBATE 
has been filed by ERIC AN-
DREW DELGADO      in the 
Superior Court of California, 
County of SAN BERNARDINO. 
THE PETITION FOR PROBATE 
requests that ERIC ANDREW 
DELGADO      be appointed as per-
sonal representatives to administer 
the estate of the decedent.

THE PETITION requests au-
thority to administer the estate un-
der the Independent Administration 
of Estates Act. (This authority will 
allow the personal representative to 
take many actions without obtain-
ing court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal representa-
tive will be required to give notice 
to interested persons unless they 
have waived notice or consented 
to the proposed action.) The inde-
pendent administration authority 
will be granted unless an interested 
person files an objection to the peti-
tion and shows good cause why the 
court should not grant the authority. 
A hearing on the petition will be 
held in Dept. No. S-36 at 9:00 
a.m. on MAY 9, 2022 at Supe-
rior Court of California, County 
of San Bernardino, 247 West 
Third Street, San Bernardino, CA 
92415, San Bernardino District. 
IF YOU OBJECT to the granting of 
the petition, you should appear at the 
hearing and state your objections or 
file written objections with the court 
before the hearing. Your appearance 
may be in person or by your attorney. 
IF YOU ARE A CREDITOR or a 
contingent creditor of the decedent, 
you must file your claim with the 
court and mail a copy to the per-
sonal representative appointed by 
the court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date of 
first issuance of letters to a general 
personal representative, as defined 
in section 58(b) of the California 
Probate Code, or (2) 60 days from 
the date of mailing or personal deliv-
ery to you of a notice under Section 
9052 of the California Probate Code. 
Other California statutes and 
legal authority may affect your 
rights as a creditor. You may 
want to consult with an attorney 
knowledgeable in California law. 
YOU MAY EXAMINE the file 
kept by the court. If you are a person 
interested in the estate, you may file 
with the court a Request for Special 
Notice (form DE-154) of the filing of 
an inventory and appraisal of estate 
assets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Probate Code section 
1250. A Request for Special Notice 
form is available from the court clerk. 
Attorney for the Petitioner: MI-
CHAEL C. MADDUX, ESQ. 
1894 COMMERCENT-
ER WEST, SUITE 108 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92408 
Telephone No: (909) 890-2350 
Fax No: (909) 890-0106

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel on April 8, 15 & 
22, 2022.

NOTICE OF SALE OF REAL 
PROPERTY AT PRIVATE SALE 
CASE NO. PROPS 2100264

In the Superior Court of the 
State of California, for the County of 
San Bernardino: In the matter of the 
Estate of FRED EDWARD CARL-
SON, Decedent

Notice is hereby given that LIL-
LIAN BLACK and RUTH DYS-
ART as Personal Representatives 
of the Estate of FRED EDWARD 
CARLSON will set at a private sale 
of real property, subject to confirma-
tion by the Superior Court, on or af-
ter the 3rd day of May, 2022, at 9:00 
am at the San Bernardino County 
Superior Court Department S36P, 
247 West Third Street, San Ber-
nardino, California, 92415-0212,  
of the following real property of the 
Estate: 406 N. 6th Avenue, Upland, 
Ca 91786.

The terms and conditions of sale 
are: All cash; the amount of the sale 
is $475,000.00. The required amount 
of the first overbid is $499,750.00. At 
least ten percent (10%) of the amount 
bid must be paid with the offer, and 
the balance must be paid on the close 
of escrow after the confirmation of 
the sale by the Court. 

Dated: March 17, 2022
LILLIAN BLACK
Personal Representatives of the 

Estate
RUTH DYSART
Personal Representatives of the 

Estate
JAMES LEE, ESQUIRE  

SBN: 110838 
LAW OFFICE OF MARC E. 

GROSSMAN
100 N. EUCLID AVE, SEC-

OND FLOOR
Upland, CA 91786
jim@wefight4you.com
Telephone: (909) 608-7426
Fax:            (909) 949 0119
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022 & 04/22/2022

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME CASE

NUMBER CIVSB2204133
TO  ALL INTERESTED 

PERSONS: Petitioner:  RAMON 
ROSAS filed with this court for a 
decree changing names as follows:

ALEX JAY DIAZ to ALEX 
JAY ROSAS  THE COURT OR-
DERS that all persons interested in 
this matter appear before this court 
at the hearing indicated below to 
show cause, if any, why the petition 
for change of name should not be 
granted. Any person objecting to the 
name changes described above must 
file a written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter is 
scheduled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is timely 
filed, the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 05/17/2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S16
The address of the court is Su-

perior Court of California, County 
of San Bernardino San Bernardino 
District-Civil Division 247 West 
Third Street, San Bernardino, 
CA 92415 IT IS FURTHER OR-
DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week for 
four successive weeks prior to the 
date set for hearing of the petition.

Filed: 02/14/2022
Judge of the Superior Court: 

JOHN M PACHECO
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on April 8, 15, 
22 & 29, 2022.

FBN FBN20220003079 
The following person is do-

ing business as: ELEV8 SPORTS 
PERFORMANCE     12223 HIGH-
LAND AVE  STE 106   RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA:      NICOLE 
M WALKER    27658 BIG BEND 
DR   MENIFFEE, CA  92585

Mailing Address:    27658 
BIG BEND DR   MENIFFEE, CA  
92585

The business is conducted by:   
AN INDIVIDUAL   

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on:  N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of a 
crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ NICOLE M  WALKER 
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
04//05/2022

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By: /Deputy 
J2534 

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of 
the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be 
filed before that time. The filing of 
this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of 
the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Profes-
sions Code).

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel on April 8, 15, 
22 & 29, 2022.

For your security we disabled 
links in this email. If you believe it 
is safe to use, mark this message as 
not spam.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME CASE

NUMBER CIVSB2203506
TO  ALL INTERESTED 

PERSONS: Petitioner:  FREDDIE 
ZERMEÑO LOPEZ JR filed with 
this court for a decree changing 
names as follows:

FREDDIE ZERMEÑO LO-
PEZ JR to FREDDIE CUAUHTÉ-
MOC ZERMEÑO,THE COURT 
ORDERS that all persons interested 
in this matter appear before this 
court at the hearing indicated below 
to show cause, if any, why the peti-
tion for change of name should not 
be granted. Any person objecting to 
the name changes described above 
must file a written objection that in-
cludes the reasons for the objection 
at least two court days before the 
matter is scheduled to be heard and 
must appear at the hearing to show 
cause why the petition should not be 
granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant the 
petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 05/03/2022
Time: 09:00 AM
Department: S17
The address of the court is Su-

perior Court of California,County 
of San Bernardino, 247 West Third 
Street, San Bernardino, CA 92415

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 
that a copy of this order be published 
in the  San Bernardino County 
Sentinel in San Bernardino County 
California, once a week for four suc-
cessive weeks prior to the date set for 
hearing of the petition.

Dated: 03/22/2022
Judge of the Superior Court: 

JOHN M PACHECO
Published in the San Bernardi-

no County Sentinel on 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022

SUMMONS – (CITACION 
JUDICIAL)

CASE NUMBER (NUMERO 
DEL CASO) CIVSB2123357

NOTICE TO LUIS CARDE-
NAS, ELIZABETH CARDENAS, 
NOELLA GABRIELA CARDE-
NAS

(AVISO DEMANDADO): 
YOU ARE BEING SUED BY 
PLAINTIFF: TAYLOR STRICK-
LAND

(LO ESTA DEMANDANDO 
EL DEMANDANTE): TAYLOR 
STRICKLAND

NOTICE! You have been sued. 
The court may decide against you 
without your being heard unless you 
respond within 30 days. Read the 
information below.

 You have 30 CALENDAR 
DAYS after this summons is served 
on you to file a written response at 
this court and have a copy served on 
the plaintiff. A letter or phone call 
will not protect you. Your written re-
sponse must be in proper legal form 
if you want the court to hear your 
case. There may be a court form 
that you can use for your response. 
You can find these court forms and 
more information at the California 
Courts Online Self-Help Center 
(www.courtinfo.ca.gov/selfhelp), 
your county law library, or the court-
house nearest you. If you cannot pay 
the filing fee, ask the court clerk for 
a fee waiver form. If you do not file 
your response on time, you may lose 
the case by default, and your wages, 
money, and property may be taken 
without further warning from the 
court.

There are other legal require-
ments. You may want to call an 
attorney right away. If you do not 
know an attorney, you may want 
to call an attorney referral service. 
If you cannot afford an attorney, 
you may be eligible for free legal 
services from a nonprofit legal ser-
vices program. You can locate these 
nonprofit groups at the California 
Legal Services Web site (www.
lawhelpcalifornia.org), the Califor-
nia Courts Online Self-Help Center 
(www.courtinfo.ca.gov/selfhelp), 
or by contacting your local court or 
county bar association. NOTE: The 
court has a statutory lien for waived 
fees and costs on any settlement or 
arbitration award of $10,000 or more 
in a civil case. The court’s lien must 
be paid before the court will dismiss 
the case.

¡AVISO! Lo han demandado. 
Si no responde dentro de 30 dias, la 
corte puede decidir en su contra sin 
escuchar su version. Lea la informa-
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cion a continuacion
Tiene 30 DIAS DE CALEN-

DARIO después de que le entreg-
uen esta citación y papeles legales 
para presentar una repuesta por 
escrito en esta corte y hacer que se 
entreque una copia al demandante. 
Una carta o una llamada telefonica 
no le protegen. Su respuesta por es-
crito tiene que estar on formato legal 
correcto si desea que procesen su 
caso en la corte. Es posible que haya 
un formulano que usted puede usar 
para su respuesta. Puede encontrar 
estos formularios de la corte y mas 
información en el Centro de Ayuda 
de las Cortes de California (www.
sucorte.ca.gov), en la biblioteca de 
leyes de su condado o en la corte 
que le quede mas cerca. Si no puede 
pagar la cuota de presentación, pida 
si secretario de la corta que le de un 
formulario de exencion de pago de 
cuotas. Si no presenta su respuesta 
a tiempo, puede perder el caso por 
incumplimiento y la corta le podrá 
quitar su sueldo, dinero y bienes sin 
mas advertencia.

Hay otros requisitos legales. Es 
recomendable que llame a un abo-
gado inmediatamente. Si no conace 
a un abogado, puede llamar a un 
servicio de referencia a abogados. Si 
no peude pagar a un a un abogado, 
es posible que cumpia con los requi-
sitos para obtener servicios legales 
gratu de un programa de servicios 
legales sin fines de lucro. Puede 
encontrar estos grupos sin fines de 
lucro en el sitio web de California 
Legal Services, (www.lawhelpcali-
fornia.org), en el Centro de Ayuda 
de las Cortes de California, (www.
sucorte.ca.gov), o poniendoso en 
contacto con la corte o el colegio de 
abogados locales. AVISO: Por ley, 
la corte tiene derecho a reclamar las 
cuotas y los costos exentos grava-
men sobre cualquier recuperación 
da $10,000 o mas de vaior recibida 
mediante un aceurdo o una conc-
esión de arbitraje en un caso de dere-
cho civil. Tiene que pagar el grava-
men de la corta antes de que la corta 
pueda desechar el caso.

The name and address of the 
court is: (El nombre y la direccion de 
la corte es):

SUPERIOR COURT OF 
CALIFORNIA, COUNTY OF 
SAN BERNARDINO

247 W. THIRD STREET
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 

92415 The name, address and tele-
phone number of plaintiff’s attorney, 
or plaintiff without an attorney, is: 
(El nombre, la direccion y el numero 
de telefono del abogado del deman-
dante, o del demendante que no tiene 
abogado, es):

MATTHEW F. JANOWICZ 
(SBN: 253518)

TARDIFF & SALDO LAW 
OFFICES

P.O. BOX 1400
SAN LUIS OBISPO, CA 

93406
Telephone: 805-457-4578
DATE (Fecha): 09/03/2021
Clerk (Secretario), by JUSTIN 

MANASSEE
Published in the The San 

Bernardino County Sentinel on: 
04/08/2022,

04/15/2022, 04/22/2022, 
04/29/2022

AMENDED FICTITIOUS BUSI-
NESS NAME

STATEMENT FILE NO-
FBN20220000641

The following person(s) is(are) 
doing business as: OUTSTANDING 
CONSULTING SERVICES, 8651 
FOOTHIL BLVD SPC 106, RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91730

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
Mailing Address: , TAMMO 

WILKENS, 8651 FOOTHILL BLVD 
SPC 106, RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730 Business is Conducted By: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

Signed: BY SIGNING BELOW, 
I DECLARE THAT ALL INFOR-
MATION IN THIS STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, which 
he or she knows to be false, is guilty of 
a crime. (B&P Code 17913) I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon fil-
ing.

s/TAMMO WILKENS
This statement was filed with the 

County Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO 
on: 01/31/2022

I hereby certify that this is a correct 
copy of the original statement on file in 
my office.

Began Transacting Business: 
01/02/2022

County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious business 

name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that 

time. The filing of this statement does not 
of itself authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see section 14400 et. Seq. Business 
& Professions Code).

02/04/2022, 02/11/2022, 
02/18/2022, 02/25/2022; 03/11/2022, 
03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022; 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 04/22/2022, 
04/29/2022

FBN20220001810   
The following person is doing 

business as: EPITOME CONSTRUC-
TION [and] EPITOME LANDSCAP-
ING  [and]  EPITOME STAGING  
[and]  EPITOME CONSULTING   1632 
WILSON AVE    UPLAND, CA  91784:  
GEO COE LLC   1632 WILSON AVE    
UPLAND, CA  91784

Mailing Address:    318 BALLENA 
DRIVE   DIAMOND BAR, CA 91765

The business is conducted by: A 
LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY

The registrant commenced to trans-
act business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on:  N/A

By signing, I declare that all infor-
mation in this statement is true and cor-
rect. A registrant who declares as true 
information which he or she knows to 
be false is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all informa-
tion on this statement becomes Public 
Record upon filing.

s/ Geoffery T. Huang 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: 03/02/2022  
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original statement on 
file in my office San Bernardino County 
Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date it 
was filed in the office of the county clerk. 
A new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or common 
law (see Section 14400 et seq., Business 
and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on    3/04, 3/11, 3/18 & 
3/25, 2022. Corrected on 4/08, 4/15, 4/22 
& 4/29, 2022.

FBN 20220002102    
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: TOP HOME ESCROW 
17122 SLOVER AVENUE SUITE 
K-112 FONTANA, CA 92337 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
TOP ADVISOR GROUP, INC. 
17122 SLOVER AVENUE SUITE 
K-112 FONTANA, CA 92337 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ SUSANA URIARTE, SECREATRY 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 08, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          CN-
BB11202201MT 

FBN 20220002354     
The following person is doing business 
as: CRESCENT JEWELRY 586 W 
FOOTHILL BLVD RIALTO, CA 92376 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
RENE D MONTERROSO 586 W 
FOOTHILL BLVD RIALTO, CA 92376 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ RENE D. MONTERROSO OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 14, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          CN-
BB11202202MT 

FBN 20220002356     
The following person is doing business 
as: BLACK SHEEP AUTOSALES, 
INC. 14240 ST. ANDREWS DR SUITE 
#201 VICTORVILLE, CA 92392 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
BLACK SHEEP AUTOSALES INC. 9168 
OCOTILLO AVE HESPERIA, CA 92335 
The business is conduct-
ed by: CORPORATION  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ HECTOR G. TORRES, SECRETARY 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 14, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 03/18/2022, 
03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          
CNBB11202203 

FBN 20220001330     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: BLACK SHEEP UTV RENT-
ALS, LLC 14240 ST. ANDREWS DR 
SUITE #201 VICTOVILLE, CA 92392 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
BLACK SHEEP UTV RENT-
ALS, LLC 15203 SEQUOIA 
AVE FONTANA, CA 92335 
The business is conducted by: LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ HECTOR G. TORRES, 
MANAGING MEMBER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 15, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 03/18/2022, 
03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          
CNBB11202204

FBN 20220001330     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: REVELATIONZ-HOLIS-
TIC EMPOWERMENT TRAIN-
ING CENTER (H.E.T.C) 7977 
SIERRA AVE FONTANA, CA 92336 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ASHA Z CARRAWAY 7977 SI-
ERRA AVE FONTANA, CA 92336 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ AHSA Z. CARRAWAY, OANER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 10, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          CN-
BB11202205MT 

FBN 20220002247     
The following person is doing business 
as: RIKA CONSTRUCTION CORP. 
225 W HOSPITALITY LANE SUITE 
201-O SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92408 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
RIKA CONSTRUCTION CORP. 225 
W HOSPITALITY LANE SUITE 201-
O SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92408 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ RONI R. BAHRAMI, CFO 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 10, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 

correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          CN-
BB11202206MT 

FBN 20220002058     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: L&L LOGISTICS 719 E 
PALM AVE REDLAND, CA 92374 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
LUIS M URIBE 719 E PALM 
AVE REDLANDS, CA 92374 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ LUIS M. URIBE, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MARH 08, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          CN-
BB11202207MT 

FBN 20220001923     
The following person is doing business as: 
TB TRANSPORT 1351 ARROWHEAD 
AVE #7 SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92405 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ROSHAUN L BAKER 1351 N 
ARROWHEAD AVE #7 SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92405 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ROSHAUN L. BAKER, OWNER  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MARH 04, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/18/2022, 03/25/2022, 
04/01/2022, 04/08/2022          CN-
BB11202208MT

FBN 20220002471     
The following person is doing business 
as: KIDS FRM THE CORNER PRINT-
ING CO. 106 W. PENNSYLVANIA 
AVE APT 1606 REDLANDS, CA 92374 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
JABIN J VILLA 106 W. PENN-
SYLVANIA AVE APT 1606 
REDLANDS, CA 92374. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JABIN J VILLA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CNB-
B12202208IR 

FBN 20220002003     
The following person is doing business 
as: B & J PACKAGING. 14755 FOOT-
HILL BLVD FONTANA, CA 92336 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
BARAKAT BARAKAT 14755 FOOT-
HILL BLVD FONTANA, CA 92336. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  

The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ BARAKAT BARAKAT, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 07, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CNB-
B12202207CH 

FBN 20220002002     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: HUSHH... MEDICAL 
AESTHETICS. 421 E CITRUS 
AVE REDLANDS, CA 92373 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
BESTCARE CLINIC A PROFESSION-
AL CORPORATION 421 E CITRUS 
AVE REDLANDS, CA 92373; 421 E 
CITRUS AVE REDLANDS, CA 92373; . 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ PHILIP KIM, PRESIDENT 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 07, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CNB-
B12202206CH 

FBN 20220002475     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: AUTO GLASS PROS. 287 
W EASTON ST RIALTO, CA 92376 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
JUAN G BACA CAMORLINGA 287 
W EASTON ST RIALTO, CA 92376. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JUAN G BACA CAMOR-
LINGA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CN-
BB12202205MT 

FBN 20220001894     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: A HOME AWAY FROM 
HOME PET BOARDING. 10591 LEE 
AVENUE ADELANTO, CA 92301 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
HIGH DESERT ROTTS, LLC 
10591 LEE AVENUE ADEL-
ANTO, CA 92301; 10591 LEE AV-
ENUE ADELANTO, CA 92301; . 
The business is conducted by: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ GUILLERMO PADILLA 
JR, MANAGING MEMBER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 03, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-

tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CN-
BB12202204MT 

FBN 20220002217     
The following person is doing business as: 
L&A TAXES EXPERTS. 108 ORANGE 
ST SUITE #11 REDLANDS, CA 92373 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ALEJANDRA COLIN 108 ORANGE 
ST SUITE #11 REDLANDS, CA 92373. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ALEJANDRA COLIN, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 09, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CN-
BB12202203MT 

FBN 20220002478     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: LUXE PLAY WORLD. 10163 
CARRISSA AVE HESPERIA, CA 
92345311 W CIVIC CENTER DR 
STE B SANTA ANA, CA 92701 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
LUIS F MONTOYA DELGADO 10163 
CARRISSA AVE HESPERIA, CA 92345. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ LUIS F MONTOYA 
DELGADO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CNB-
B12202202CV 

FBN 20220002442     
The following person is doing business as: 
KCHIS KITCHEN. 1316 N LASSEN AVE 
ONTARIO, CA 91764311 W CIVIC CEN-
TER DR STE B SANTA ANA, CA 92701 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
KRISTIAN ROMERO 1316 N LAS-
SEN AVE ONTARIO, CA 91764. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ KRISTIAN ROMERO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 03/25/2022, 04/01/2022, 
04/08/2022, 04/15/2022          CNB-
B12202201IR

FBN 20220002478     
The following person is doing business 
as: LUXE PLAY WORLD 10163 CAR-
RISSA AVE HESPERIA, CA 92345 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
[ MAILING ADDRESS 311 W CIVIC 
CENTER DR SANTA ANA, CA 92701 
]; LUIS F MONTOYA DELGADO 10163 
CARRISSA AVE HESPERIA, CA 92345 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: MAR 01, 2022 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-

ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ LUIS FERNANDO MON-
TOYA DELGADO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202201SB 

FBN 20220002471     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: KOCHIS KITCHEN 1316 N 
LASSEN AVE  ONTARIO, CA 91764 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO ;[ 
MAILING ADDRESS 311 W CIVIC 
CENTER DR SANTA ANA, CA 
92701 ]; KRITIAN ROMERO 1316 N 
LASSEN AVE ONTARIO, CA 91764 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ KRISTIAN ROMERO OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202202SB 

FBN 20220002521     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: LONGSTREET LANE 
RESIDENTIAL CARE 7398 LONG-
STREET LANE FONTANA, CA 92336 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
GIFTED HEALTH INC 7398 LONG-
STREET LN FONTANA, CA 92336 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION 
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ TAMEKA DYCE-
WATSON, PRESIDENT 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 11, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202203MT 

FBN 20220002663     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: WOW WHOLESALE 1435 
N WATERMAN AVE STE D SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92404 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; DANI 
MHANA 1434 N WATERMAN AVE 
STE D SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92404 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ DANI MHANA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 25, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202204MT

FBN 20220002475     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: AUTO GLASS PROS 287 
W EASTON ST RIALTO, CA 92376 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
JUAN G BACA CAMORLINGA 287 
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W EASTON ST RIALTO, CA 92376 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JUAN G. BACA CAMOR-
LINGA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202205MT 

FBN 20220002748     
The following person is doing business 
as: B & A PAINTING 1015 DEBORAH 
ST UPLAND, CA 91784 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; EUN S 
AN 1015 DEBORAH ST UPLAND, 
CA 91784; VINCENT T LEE 1015 
DEBORAH ST UPLAND, CA 91784 
The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: NOV 29, 2005 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ EUN S. AN, GENERAL PARTNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 29, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202206MT

FBN 20220001886     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: ALL PRO CONSTRUCTION 
SERVICES 657 W 34TH ST  SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92405 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; MIKEL 
J GUSTAFSON 657 W 34TH ST 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92405 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: FEB 22, 2022 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MIKEL J GUSTAFSON, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 03, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202207MT 

FBN 20220002601     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: OLIVAR READY MIX 
11153 SPRUCE AVE BLOOM-
INGTON, CA 92316 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; T.B.C. 
TRANSPORT,INC. 11153 SPRUCE 
AVE BLOOMINGTON, CA 92316 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ CELIO OIVAR, CEO 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 24, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-

ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CNB-
B13202208IR 

FBN 20220002598     
The following person is doing business 
as: PALACIOS BARBERSHOP & 
BEAUTY SALON 15191 7TH ST. #10 
VICTRVILLE, CA 92395 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; MARIAN 
DEL ROSARIO P MENENDEZ 15191 
7TH ST. #10 VICTORVILLE, CA 92395 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MIRIAN DEL ROSARIO PA-
LACIOS MENENDEZ, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 24, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CN-
BB13202209SD 

FBN 2022000256     
The following person is doing business as: 
BACKYARD AUDIO & TINT 127 W. 
OLIVE ST. SAN BERNARDINO, CA 
92410 COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDI-
NO;[ MAILING ADDRESS 1136 W. 
KING ST. SAN BERNARDINO, CA 
92410 ]; MOISES MEJIA 1136 W. KING 
ST. SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MOISES MEJIA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 22, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CNB-
B13202210IR 

FBN 20220002527     
The following person is doing business 
as: DATASKIP 222 N. MOUNTAIN 
AVE. #109B ONTARIO, CA 91786 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO;[ 
MAILING ADDRESS 12150 CASPER 
CT RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91739]; MSM PORTFOLIO MAN-
AGEMENT 12150 CASPER CT 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A 
registrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MICHAEL MARTINEZ, CEO 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 22, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement ex-
pires five years from the date it was filed in 
the office of the county clerk. A new ficti-
tious business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this statement 
does not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 14400 
et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CNB-
B13202211IR 

FBN 20220002472     
The following person is doing business 
as: ALL AROUND AUTO GLASS 
5509 B ST CHINO, CA 91710 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; JESUS A 
DIAZ 5509 B ST CHINO, CA 91710 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JESUS A. DIAZ, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 

San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CNB-
B13202212IR

FBN 20220001955     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: KIDS FUN CUTS 9359 
FOOTHILL BLVD. SUITE F RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO;[ 
MAILING ADDRESS 7770 AR-
ROYO VISTA AVE RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91730]; SUSIE 
ROMERO 9359 FOOTHILL BLVD. 
SUITE F RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730; MAXIMO H ROMERO 
9359 FOOTHILL BLVD. SUITE F 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730 
The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ SUSIE ROMERO, 
GENERAL PARTNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 07, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CNB-
B13202213IR 

FBN 20220001912   
The following person is doing business 
as: BEAUTIPRO 14911 MERRILL AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92335 COUNTY OF 
SAN BERNARDINO; KENRY T AL-
VAREZ 14911 MERRILL AVE FON-
TANA, CA 92335; ENRIQUE VACA 
RIVEROS 14911 MERRILL AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92335 The business is 
conducted by: A MARRIED COUPLE  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: AUG 17, 2016 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ KENDRY T. ALVAREZ, WIFE 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 04, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/01/2022, 04/08/2022, 
04/15/2022, 04/22/2022          CNB-
B13202214IR

FBN 20220002764 
STATEMENT OF ABANDON-
MENT OF USE OF FICTICIOUS 
BUSINESS NAME STATEMENT     
The following person is doing business 
as: ROBLES PRODUCE 1336 OAK 
ST SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
MARGARITA ROBLES 1336 OAK 
ST SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410; 
FRANCISCO GUERRERO 1336 OAK 
ST SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410 
The business is conducted by: A 
MARRIED COUPLE  This state-
ment was filed with the County 
Clerk of San Bernardino County on 
03/28/2017. Original File# 20170003598 
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: JAN 26, 2004 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 

of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MARGARITA ROBLES, WIFE 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 17, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202201MT 

FBN 20220002828     
The following person is doing business 
as: OMO MOTORSPORTS 1471 E 
HIGHLAND CT ONTARIO, CA 91764 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
ANDREW P GALLARZO 1471 E 
HIGHLAND CT ONTARIO, CA 91764 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ANDREW P. GALLARZO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202202MT

FBN 20220002826 
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: A & M TAX SERVICE 12598 
CENTRAL AVE UNIT #115 CHINO, 
CA 91708 COUNTY OF SAN BER-
NARDINO; [ MAILING ADDRESS 
P.O BOX 2022 CHINO, CA 91708 ]; 
AMANDA J RUIZ 12598 CENTRAL 
AVE UNIT #115 CHINO, CA 91710 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: FEB 01, 2022 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ AMANDA J. RUIZ, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202203MT 

FBN 20220002841     
The following person is doing business 
as: MANTRA INDIAN CUISINE 
990 N ONTARIO MILLS DR UNIT 
H ONTARIO, CA 91764 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; [ MAIL-
ING ADDRESS 8023 BLUFF VIEW 
LN EAST VALE, CA 92880 ]; MAN-
TRA RESTAURANT II CORPO-
RATION 990 N ONTARIO MILLS 
DR UNIT H ONTARIO, CA 91764 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION  
The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the ficti-
tious business name or names 
listed above on: JUL 01, 2016 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ SUMIT SHARMA, PRESIDENT 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 

San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202204MT 

FBN 20220002842     
The following person is doing business 
as: G.T.O REMODELING AND DE-
SIGN 3432 JUNE ST APT A MUSCOY, 
CA 92407 COUNTY OF SAN BER-
NARDINO; LUIS F RIOS LUNA 3432 
JUNE ST APT A MUSCOY, CA 92407 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ LUIS F. RIOS LUNA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202205MT 

FBN 20220002807     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: AAG ROLL OF TRANS-
PORT 10733 LEMON GRASS AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92337 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; ANGEL 
GUILLEN RAYA 10733 LEMON 
GRASS AVE FONTANA, CA 92337 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ANGEL GUILLEN, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CNB-
B14202206IR 

FBN 20220002478     
The following person is doing business 
as: ISHA HOLISTIC BEAUTY 948 
N MOUNTAIN AVE #938-SUITE 
114 ONTARIO, CA 91762  COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; HILDA C 
VASQUEZ 948 N MOUNTAIN AVE 
#938-SUITE 114 ONTARIO, CA 91762 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ HILDA C. VASQUEZ, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 25, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 

must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202207MT 

FBN 20220002515     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: FUNITURE CITY 5065 N 
MONTCLAIR PLAZA LN MONT-
CLAIR, CA 91763 COUNTY OF 
SAN BERNARDINO; [ MAILING 
ADDRESS 311 W CIVIC CENTER 
DR SANTA ANA, CA 92701 ]; FUR-
NITURE AVE, INC 1351 WEST 17TH 
STREET SANTA ANA, CA 92706 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION 
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: MAR 11, 2022 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ FARIS ESCHEIK, PRESIDENT 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 22, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CNB-
B14202208CV 

FBN 20220002832     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: TONY’S PROFESSIONAL 
TOUCH 1225 PUMALO ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92404 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; [ MAIL-
ING ADDRESS 311 W CIVIC CEN-
TER DR STE B SANTA ANA, CA 
92701 ]; ANTHONY D CABALLERO 
HERNANDEZ 1225 PUMALO ST 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92404 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: MAR 22, 2022 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ANTHONY DIEGO CABAL-
LERO HERNANDEZ, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202209FA 

FBN 20220002860     
The following person is doing business 
as: QUEEN NAILS 250 W FOOTHILL 
BLVD RIALTO, CA 92376 COUNTY 
OF SAN BERNARDINO; [ MAILING 
ADDRESS 311 W CIVIC CENTER 
DR STE B SANTA ANA, CA 92701 ]; 
NGUYEN M HOANG 250 W FOOT-
HILL BLVD RIALTO, CA 92376 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: JAN 02, 2020 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ NGUYEN M HOANG, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 

authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CNB-
B14202210RC 

FBN 20220002859     
The following person is doing business 
as: QUEEN NAILS 250 W FOOT-
HILL BLVD RIALTO, CA 92376 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
[ MAILING ADDRESS W CIVIC 
CENTER DR SANTA ANA, CA 
92701 ]; SON H LE 250 W FOOT-
HILL BLVD RIALTO, CA 92376 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: JAN 02, 2020 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ SON H LE, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 31, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CNB-
B14202211RC 

FBN 20220002070     
The following person is doing business 
as: COCINA DONA ROSARIO 11145 
HESPERIA RD. HESPERIA, CA 92345 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
DANIEL H GALVAN 1084 COUN-
TRYSIDE DR WALNUT, CA 91789 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ DAVID H, GALVAN  
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 08, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CN-
BB14202212MT 

FBN 20220002583     
The following person is doing business 
as: J &B PACKAGING 14755 FOOT-
HILL BLVD FONTANA, CA 92336 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO; 
BARAKAT BARAKAT 14755 FOOT-
HILL BLVD FONTANA, CA 92336 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business name 
or names listed above on: JAN 01, 2022 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ BARAKAT BARAKAT, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: MARCH 24, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed in the office of the county clerk. A 
new fictitious business name statement 
must be filed before that time. The fil-
ing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino Coun-
ty Sentinel 04/08/2022, 04/15/2022, 
04/22/2022, 04/29/2022          CNB-
B14202213CH
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Mayor & Council 
Used Union And 
Commission For Po-
litical Cover To Ap-
prove Borba Family 
Development Pro-
posal  from page 3

Anger At Redlands Officials’ Indulgence 
Of Aggressive Development Provoking 
Resident Revolt  from page 6

okaying an amendment 
to the general plan which 
provided for a change in 
zoning on the property, 
modifying the land use 
element of the policy 
plan in the city’s general 
plan, changing the city’s 
land use map to alter 
the low-medium density 
residential (5.1-11 dwell-
ing units per acre) zon-
ing on 157.06 acres and 
business park zoning on 
62.36 acres specifying a 
maximum floor area ratio 
of 0.55 to zoning allow-
ing 184.22 acres of indus-
trial buildings and 35.17 
acres of business park 
with a floor area ratio of 
0.6 and ignoring entirely 
a torrent of calls for rees-
tablishing the abandoned 
agricultural zoning on 
the property. In addition, 
by approving the conver-
sion of 71.58 percent of 
the 219 acres into what is 
primarily industrial uses, 
the city council agreed to 
intensify the density of 
residential development 
elsewhere in the city to 
make up for the number 
of units that would have 
eventually been built on 
the Borba property if the 
zone change had not been 
granted.

The city council made 
a further key sidestep 
on March 1, one which 
consisted of neutraliz-
ing the intensive lobby-
ing against the project 
by union members. With 
multiple unions having 
gone on record on Janu-
ary 25 before the plan-
ning commission as be-
ing opposed to a project 
that would result in the 
creation of large numbers 
of warehouses in which 
automation would limit 
the number of jobs and 
which would offer posi-
tions that would not be 
likely to pay much be-
yond minimum wage, ef-
forts were made offstage 
to convince the leader-
ship of those unions to 
have their members stand 
down and not participate 
at the hearing before the 
city council. Simultane-
ously, efforts were made 
to have members of the 
single union that had ex-
pressed support for the 

project, the Southwest 
Regional Council of Car-
penters, to show up en 
masse on March 1.

Indeed, that is what oc-
curred. Moreover, during 
the meeting, whenever 
a member of the South-
west Regional Council of 
Carpenters came to the 
podium to speak in favor 
of the project, Mayor Paul 
Leon, who was presiding 
over the meeting, from 
his position on the dais 
choreographed the union 
members’ show of sup-
port by instructing them 
to collectively stand up 
with the verbal cue, “All 
rise.”

The members of the 
Southwest Regional 
Council of Carpenters 
reiterated the theme that 
the project would provide 
them with construction 
jobs paying respectable 
wages that would allow 
them to take care of their 
families. Virtually all of 
the members of the South-
west Regional Council of 
Carpenters present were 
clad in orange shirts, 
such that the spectacle of 
them standing up on uni-
son, which was repeated 
several times, had an 
immense psychological 
effect, making everyone 
in the council chamber 
acutely conscious of the 
dominant presence of the 
union contingent.

During the March 1 
meeting, an issue dis-
cussed was the zoning on 
the property. At the time 
of the annexation of the 
8,200 acres of the 15,200 
of acres in the preserve 
into Ontario, the zon-
ing on the vast portion 
of the land had been re-
designated from agricul-
tural to residential. The 
action contemplated and 
ultimately granted by the 
city council on March 1 
was to change the zoning 
again, this time to light 
industrial use. Before 
the council took that ac-
tion, however, there were 
calls and suggestions by 
some of those opposed to 
the project that if the city 
council felt altering the 
zoning was called for, it 
should redesignate it for 
agricultural use. Both 
Councilman Alan Wap-
ner and Councilman Jim 
Bowman and ultimately 
Mayor Leon seized upon 
that as an effort by the 
project proponents to 
deny the Borbas’ prop-
erty rights. At one point, 
in seeking to justify cer-

tifying the environmental 
impact report prepared 
for the project, adopting 
the statement of overrid-
ing considerations, ap-
proving the mitigation, 
monitoring and report-
ing arrangements for the 
development of the land, 
signing off on amending 
the city’s general plan, 
granting a change in 
zoning on the property, 
modifying the land use 
element of the policy plan 
in the city’s general plan 
and ultimately changing 
the city’s land use map to 
alter it from low-medium 
density residential acre-
age and business park 
property to industrial use 
and denser business park 
buildings, Councilman 
Alan Wapner purposeful-
ly and artfully misinter-
preted what the residents 
were saying as demands 
that either the Borbas and 
the other landowners be 
prohibited from selling 
the property or that the 
city purchase the property 
and utilize it as farmland.

“Certainly, you can’t 
expect the City of Ontario 
to pay taxpayers’ money 
– hundreds of millions of 
dollars – to buy a piece 
of land to grow crops,” 
Wapner said. “If folks 
are interested in a cer-
tain type of land use, then 
they have the opportunity 
to come forward and buy 
the land for the land use 
that they want.”

At the same time, the 
council suggested that the 
property could no longer 
be used for agricultural 
purposes because of the 
concentration of nitrate 
contamination in its soil.

Throughout the run-up 
to the hearing at which 
the project was approved, 
over 1,000 community 
members submitted com-
ments and statements of 
opposition to the project.

On March 30, the Cen-
ter for Community Ac-
tion and Environmental 
Justice, represented by 
the law firm of Shute, 
Mihaly & Weinberger, 
filed a lawsuit against 
the City of Ontario and 
the Ontario City Council. 
The suit calls upon the 
San Bernardino County 
Superior Court to re-
scind the project, general 
plan amendments, zone 
changes and the specific 
plan’s environmental im-
pact report on grounds 
that the environmental 
impact report failed to 
adequately address the 

project’s impacts on air 
quality, its pollution and 
contamination of the soil 
and water table, threats to 
public health and the loss 
of lands designated for 
agricultural use, together 
with the failure to iden-
tify mitigation measures 
to offset those impacts.

According to the Cen-
ter for Community Ac-
tion and Environmental 
Justice’s interim execu-
tive director, Ana Gonza-
lez, “This project violates 
the right of the commu-
nity to live free from en-
vironmental harm. These 
lands are restricted to 
agricultural use and the 
community’s voices were 
ignored. To preserve en-
vironmental justice and 
equity, it is crucial that 
these communities re-
ceive transparency about 
the impacts that this re-
zoning can have on their 
health and wellbeing. The 
draft environmental im-
pact report prepared for 
the South Ontario Logis-
tics Center Specific Plan 
failed to disclose that par-
cels identified for phase 2 
development were origi-
nally acquired with Prop-
osition 70 funds, and are 

currently restricted for 
agricultural preservation, 
agricultural and wild-
life education or wildlife 
habitat, or for open space 
conservation purposes.”

Proposition 70 was 
passed by voters state-
wide in 1988 to provide 
bond funding to pay for 
the preservation of agri-
cultural lands and open 
space. San Bernardino 
County purchased some 
of the property adjoining 
that owned by the Borba 
family, which is included 
within the 219.39-acre 
project area, using Propo-
sition 70 money provided 
it in the form of grants by 
the State of California.

“Additionally, re-
sponses to the draft envi-
ronmental impact report 
comments fail to fully 
disclose all potentially 
significant impacts and 
the lack of implementa-
tion of mitigations to re-
duce impacts,” Gonzalez 
said. “In fact, the draft 
environmental impact 
report’s claim that there 
are no feasible mitigation 
measures misconstrues 
the California Environ-
mental Quality Act’s def-
inition of feasibility and 

violates the basic prin-
ciples of the California 
Environmental Quality 
Act, and comments which 
raise the concern that the 
project would convert 
farmland to nonagricul-
tural use were not ade-
quately addressed. The fi-
nal environmental impact 
report failed to satisfy the 
informational require-
ments of the California 
Environmental Quality 
Act, to provide an accu-
rate, stable and finite proj-
ect description, to provide 
an adequate discussion of 
feasible mitigation mea-
sures for the project’s 
significant agricultural 
impacts and failed to ad-
equately analyze and mit-
igate the project’s other 
potentially significant im-
pacts, including impacts 
to air quality and green-
house gas emissions. For 
these reasons, implemen-
tation of the project prior 
to a proper environmental 
analysis will irreparably 
harm the environment, 
and will result in signifi-
cant and unmitigated ad-
verse impacts to the com-
munity’s health, safety, 
and welfare.”

-Mark Gutglueck

ing their part in providing 
safeguards for residents, 
such as making sure the 
diesel trucks and other 
pollution-spewing ma-
chinery remains at a safe 
distance from those liv-
ing, playing and attend-
ing school or other social 
events.

“If California is going 
to meet its environmental 
goals, we must develop en-
vironmental standards for 
warehouse developments, 
which often are built near 
already disadvantaged 
communities and account 

for nearly half of NOx [ni-
trogen oxide] emissions.” 
Gómez Reyes said.

Nitrogen oxides are a 
major component in air 
pollution, particularly ni-
tric oxide (NO) and nitro-
gen dioxide (NO₂). They 
contribute to the forma-
tion of smog and acid rain, 
as well as affecting tropo-
spheric ozone.

The Inland Empire 
has more than 1.1 billion 
square feet of warehouse 
space, the equivalent of 
nearly 23,000 football 
fields. Some warehouse 

projects have been con-
structed within 100 feet of 
homes, despite warnings 
from air regulators about 
the health dangers of 
people living that close to 
warehouse developments 
due to truck pollution.

Some 70 percent of the 
cargo that moves through 
the Los Angeles and 
Long Beach ports moves 
via heavy diesel trucks 
through the South Coast 
Basin, with 40 percent of 
those trucks making de-
livery stops at warehous-
es, distribution centers, 
and logistics facilities in 
Riverside and San Ber-
nardino Counties.

-Mark Gutglueck

Redlands residents are 
hopping mad about what 
is being proposed. Some 
have suggested that city 
officials, including mem-
bers of the city council, 
the planning commission 
and city staff have con-
flicts of interest growing 
out of the intensification 
of density in the down-
town area. An allegation, 
unverified by the Senti-
nel, is spreading that the 

city manager has a sibling 
involved in the local real 
estate market who will 
profit if the project to be 
considered Tuesday is ap-
proved.

City officials want to 
discourage the prospect 
of an untoward incident 
during the hearing. On 
the basis that an over-
flow and angry crowd 
is expected in the city’s 
meeting chamber, the 

city has already moved 
to limit seating, and is 
forcing all others who 
want to participate in the 
hearing to utilize Zoom, 
an online audio and web 
conferencing platform, 
to do so. The police de-
partment has been put 
on alert and will have of-
ficers paid overtime on 
standby in and near City 
Hall to deter any acts of 
civil disobedience or acts 
of violence toward the 
commissioners or plan-
ning staff.

-Mark Gutglueck

Reduce Warehouse Emissions & Move 
Them Out Of Neighborhoods, Gómez 
Reyes Says   from page 5


